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As we face the public 
health crisis of COVID-19, 
know that Massachusetts is 
prepared. Our public health 
departments, world-class 
healthcare providers and 
institutions are experts in 

emergency preparedness 
and are trained for the pos-
sible emergence of diseases 
like this.

The East Boston Neigh-
borhood Health Center 
(EBNHC) is working with 
local and national public 
health officials to ensure 

the safety of our staff, pa-
tients, and members of the 
communities we serve. In-
formation is changing rap-
idly. To help protect you, 
EBNHC is partnering with 
Independent Newspaper 
Group and other media to 
share important informa-

tion regularly. This content 
also appears at ebnhc.org/
COVID19 and on our social 
media channels.

If you are an EBNHC 
patient and have fever and 
flu-like symptoms or have 
had a possible COVID-19 
exposure, do not come to 

the health center. Instead, 
call the health center at 617-
569-5800 for phone screen-
ing. If appropriate, you will 
be given instructions on 
how to get tested. 

If you are not an EBN-
HC patient and are possibly 
sick from COVID-19, call 

your primary care provider. 
Patients who do not have 
a primary care provider 
should call the Mayor’s 
health line at 617-534-
5050.

To ensure safety, EBN-
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EBNHC taking the necessary steps to protect our community
TAKING STEPS TO STOP THE SPREAD OF COVID-19

For the latest news in Chelsea that you need to know, check 

chelsearecord.com

By Seth Daniel

State construction proj-
ects like the North Wash-
ington Street Bridge will 
continue, state officials 
said on Monday, despite 
the shutdown of many oth-
er construction projects 
throughout the city.

Transportation Secretary 
Stephanie Pollack said in a 
virtual meeting on Monday, 
March 23, that they would 
keep state road and bridge 
projects moving ahead 

during the pandemic, in-
cluding the Tobin Bridge, 
the Chelsea Curves and the 
North Washington Street 
Bridge.

While work sites all over 
Boston and Charlestown 
have ground to a halt on 
the order of Mayor Martin 
Walsh, state Department of 
Transportation (MassDOT) 
said they had been advised 
by the Centers for Disease 
Control (CDC) that outdoor 
construction was a low risk.

“We do plan to work on 

critical transportation in-
frastructure projects during 
this period, though that 
could change at a later 
time,” said Pollack. “Work 
on these critical road and 
bridge projects are con-
tinuing right now. We are 
working closely with the 
contracting companies and 
making sure they are prac-
ticing the proper social dis-
tancing and hygiene on their 
sites…It will be a project 
by project decision, though. 

By Cary Shuman

Karen Moschella is help-
ing to provide meals to 
Saugus students during the 
coronavirus crisis.

Moschella, owner of the 
well-known Off Broadway 
Dance Studio in Chelsea, 
teamed up with Jamie Os-
good, general manager of 
Whitsons School Nutrition, 
Cathy Calderone, Denise 
Palladino, wife of Boston 
Celtics public address an-
nouncer Eddie Palladino, in 
the distribution of lunches 
last Friday outside Saugus 
High School.

“We’re just trying to do 
our best to feed the kids in 
Saugus and do our part for 
the community,” said Whit-
son.

Moschella said she was 
happy to participate in the 
group effort.

“I’m happy to help the 
children and families in 
Saugus, said Moschella, 
who extended her gratitude 
to Kettle Cuisine for their 
donations of soups.

The group was also giv-
ing out weekend meals as 
part of the Healthy Students 
Healthy Saugus backpack 
program. “We serve about 
60 kids every weekend, 
enough food for breakfast, 
lunch, and dinner Saturday 
and Sunday, so we’re dis-
tributing that food as well,” 

Karen Moschella has been 
helping out Saugus stu-
dents during the coronavi-
rus crisis.

Karen Moschella
helping out during 
coronavirus crisis

State bridge and highway work 
continues amidst COVID-19 response

See CONSTRUCTION Page 2

State road and bridge projects like this one at the North Washington Street Bridge in 
Charlestown have been deemed a low risk and will continue on for the time being amidst 
the COVID-19 response. While many construction sites have been shut down, contractors 
at these projects are working to teach workers to keep their distance and perform proper 
hygiene on the site.

See MOSCHELLA Page 2

By Seth Daniel

Chelsea City Manager 
Tom Ambrosino report-
ed that confirmed cases in 
Chelsea have grown quick-
ly to 17 cases, with many 
more likely being moni-
tored who had contact with 
those folks.

That comes only one 
week after the City con-
firmed three cases, and as 
surrounding communities 
have reported anywhere 
from three to five cases this 
week. It has brought about 
an appeal by Ambrosino 
for residents to take pre-
cautions and listen to the 
advice for social distancing 
and staying at home.

“As of 4 p.m. on Tues-
day we had 17 confirmed 
cases,” he said. “My com-
ment to that is always that 
there are already probably 
more cases. You have to 

assume there are multiple 
times the number of people 
infected with the Corona-
virus in Chelsea and every 
surrounding community. 
In some sense the numbers 
reported are irrelevant. We 
are at high risk in Chelsea 
given how densely people 
live and how crowded some 
of our housing units are. I 
would say that Chelsea is at 
high risk for the spread of 
the virus.”

That is the uneasiness 
that caused Ambrosino and 
the City to issue a phone 
alert on Monday to urge 
people to keep the proper 
distancing from one anoth-
er.

“We’re trying our hard-
est to get the message out 
so that people absolutely 
understand to physically 
distance yourself from oth-

Chelsea  leaders plea for social distancing
Cases surge

See CASES Page 2

By Seth Daniel

The City and its partners 
are beginning to look for 
spaces where large amounts 
of COVID-19 patients 
could potentially be quar-
antined if the surge that is 
expected does materialize.

City Manager Tom Am-
brosino all options are on 
the table and they are look-
ing at everything and any-
thing – from school cafete-
rias to large open spaces to 
hotels.

“Like every city and 

town, we’ve been asked to 
think about potential plac-
es to quarantine,” he said. 
“It could be existing build-
ings that are empty. It could 
be large open space areas 
which could be scaled up.”

In year’s past during 
snow emergencies or large 
power outages, the public 
schools have been a place 
of refuge, including the 
cafeteria at Chelsea High 
School and that is certainly 
also a possibility.

“Everything is a possibil-
ity at this point depending 
on the severity of the situa-

tion,” he said.
As he looked out his 

window in his office at City 
Hall, Ambrosino told the 
Record that hotels aren’t off 
the table – and he said he 
believes the Encore casino 
should even be up for dis-
cussion.

“I look out my window 
here at City Hall and can 
see a perfect spot – that 
large casino hotel that is 
empty right now,” he said. 
“It seems like a great spot 
to quarantine about 600 
people.”

City beginning to look for spaces to 
quarantine potential surge of cases

By Seth Daniel

When sewing instructor 
Beatriz Marquina set up a 
pilot program in November 

at the Chelsea Collabora-
tive to teach day laborers 
sewing skills, she and those 
at the Collaborative had no 

Mask the Problem
Collaborative sewing class gets 
busy making safety masks

Members of the Chelsea Collaborative’s pilot sewing skills 
program began learning how to sew last November. Now, 
after having lost their day labor jobs, they are putting 
their sewing skills to work to make proper masks for City 
officials and to raise money for families who cannot get 
unemployment.

See MASKS Page 12
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By Cary Shuman

Michael Matrinko has a 
message to his patrons and 
friends at the New Brown 
Jug: “Make sure you’re 
well, make sure you’re 
healthy, because after we 
get through this, I’ll still be 
serving pizza and beer and 
Chelsea will be strong.”

Like all restaurant own-
ers in Chelsea operating 
during the coronavirus cri-
sis, Matrinko is handling 
takeout orders and deliver-
ies only. While there have 
many calls each day for 
the Jug’s trademark pizzas 
and salads, there has been a 

substantial dropoff in sales 
with the bar and dining area 
closed.

“I’ve laid off nine bar-
tenders, four waitresses, and 
two hostesses and I had to 
cut back all the hours in the 
kitchen,” related Matrinko. 
“I had never laid off any-
body before in 31 years.”

Matrinko said last week 
a lot of his “Friday night 
regulars” picked up their 
pizzas to go. The custom-
ers were greeted warmly as 
usual, but from a distance. 
There were no handshakes 
or other up-close greetings.

“More people are asking 
for the curbside, no-con-
tact type of situation,” said 

Matrinko. 
He said “the uncertain-

ty factor” about when the 
crisis will end is weighing 
heavily on the minds of his 
customers.

“It [the unknown] is just 
playing big time with ev-
erybody,” said Matrinko. 
“It’s scary. This is very, very 
frightening. I don’t know 
what’s going to happen. I 
listen to the news, like ev-
erybody else – originally 
it was April 6, now they’re 
talking Easter (April 12). 
Realistically I would be 
happy if we opened up two 
months from now in mid-
May.”

Matrinko’s message: Be safe  
and we’ll get through this

There are projects where 
it might not be possible to 
fulfill the social distancing 
and hygiene requirements.”

One such place is at a 
project on Worcester, where 
they will not continue work, 
unlike here.

On the Tobin Bridge 
and Chelsea Curves, she 
said they have been work-
ing with the contractor to 
eliminate some functions 
or practice them differently. 
One thing they do routine-
ly is use two people very 
closely together in a buck-
et guiding steel into place 
from a crane. 

Highway Director Jona-
than Gulliver said they are 
treating those situations 
like a haz-mat response.

“What we’re requiring 
contractors to do is outfit 
their workers differently 

and that might mean they 
would have to adopt a 
different protocol and ap-
proach that kind of work as 
if it were a haz-mat situa-
tion with workers wearing 
heavy personal protective 
equipment…It isn’t enough 
to shut down a major job, 
but there will be a slow-
down to adjust to these new 
directions.”

Pollack said projects like 
North Washington and the 
Tobin have been working 
over the winter, and already 
have protocols to button up 
a project quickly in case of 
a blizzard. Those same pro-
tocols will be used on these 
projects if a sudden closure 
of work is required.

She said MassDOT is 
also at the point in the year 
when they begin to think 
about the spring and sum-

mer construction season 
and give orders to proceed 
with work. That’s a deci-
sion that will be made case 
by case and at a later date.

• Driver’s licenses and 
inspection stickers

To keep everyone from 
going out during the pan-
demic, the Registry has 
given a 60-day extension 
to anyone whose regular 
driver’s license expires in 
March or April. The same 
is being done for anyone 
that has to renew their in-
spection stickers in March 
or April.

Officials said no one 
needs to go out to a gas 
station to get an inspection 
or to the RMV to renew a 
license during the next 60 
days.

said Whitson.
Moschella, Calderone, 

and Palladino work for 
Whitson’s Culinary Group, 
food provider for the Sau-
gus schools.

“They’re helping me to 
distribute food – they’re 

great people,” said Osgood. 
“They care a lot about their 
community.”

Moschella has owned 
the Off Broadway Dance 
Studio for 18 years. She 
is a former Chelsea High 
School cheerleader, Class 

of 1982, and a former Miss 
Teen Chelsea. During the 
closure of the dance studio, 
Moschella, her daughter 
Brianna, and other instruc-
tors are conducting dance 
classes on the Zoom net-
work.

HC has asked all patients 
to reschedule routine visits. 
If you need an appointment 
for regular prenatal care, 
a chronic condition such 
as diabetes or behavior-
al health services, contact 
your provider directly. A 
telehealth program, which 
enables medical care over 
the phone while patients 
stay safe at home, has been 
implemented and is work-
ing well for patients and 
providers. 

Additionally, we have 
made other proactive 
changes that impact patient 
care. Patients who must 
come to the Health Center 
for necessary appointments 
are now limited to one adult 
and one child per exam 
room. The EBNHC build-
ings at 79 Paris Street and 
Winthrop Neighborhood 
Health are both closed until 
further notice. These ser-
vices have been temporari-
ly moved to new treatment 
areas designed to reduce 
potential exposure. If you 
have questions about up-
coming appointments and 
their locations, call 617-
569-5800. 

Many of EBNHC’s pa-
tients are at high risk for 
COVID-19. This includes 
adults ages 60 and above, 
medically fragile children 
in the CATCH program, 
asthma sufferers, pregnant 
women and other patients 
with chronic conditions 
and vulnerable groups.  
Our focus is on protecting 
these high-risk patients 
and providing them with 
high-quality, critical care. 

Help us protect yourself, 
your loved ones, and our 
whole community by:

• Staying six feet 
away from other people

• Avoiding large 
crowds and gatherings 

• Practicing good 
hygiene such as washing 
your hands, using hand 
sanitizer, covering coughs 
and sneezes with a tissue or 
your inner elbow, and stay-
ing home if you are sick.

If your COVID-19 risks 
are higher due to age, un-
derlying health conditions, 
a weakened immune sys-
tem, or pregnancy:

• Stay home and avoid 
situations of potential ex-
posure

• Do not travel
• Do not attend large 

gatherings
• Limit time spent in 

public areas
• Do not congregate in 

groups of more than 10 
people

The EBNHC team is 
working tirelessly to protect 
our community. We care for 
all who need us, regardless 
of age, income, insurance 
status, language, culture or 
social circumstances. Our 
mission has not changed in 
50 years and will guide us 
through this crisis. 

Many of our team mem-
bers are serving on the 
frontlines of patient care, 
risking their own health to 
treat those who need it. We 
have never been prouder of 
our team. But we cannot do 
it alone. 

We all have a personal 
responsibility to protect 
ourselves and others. Prac-
tice social distancing and 
limit interactions with peo-
ple who are at higher risk 
for COVID-19. We are a 
strong and responsive com-
munity. We will get through 
this crisis together.

EBNHC /Continued from Page 1

By Lauren Bennett

On Monday, Tuesday, and 
Wednesday, Governor Char-
lie Baker provided updates 
to the public regarding the 
ongoing coronavirus pan-
demic. 

After several states have 
issued what they call  “shel-
ter in place” or “stay at 
home” orders, Governor 
Baker directed the Depart-
ment of Public Health to is-
sue a stay at home advisory 
that began Tuesday, March 
24th at noon and will last 
until Tuesday, April 7th at 
noon. Residents are advised 
to stay at home and avoid 
unnecessary travel and oth-
er unnecessary activities 
during the advisory. He also 
said that those over the age 
of 70 or who have underly-
ing health conditions should 
especially limit social inter-
actions.

The order also limits gath-
erings to 10 people during 
the state of emergency, a 
change from the previous 25 
that were allowed. 

“This includes commu-
nity, civic, public, leisure, 
faith-based events, and any 
similar event or activity that 
brings together more than 
10 persons in any confined 
indoor or outdoor space,” 
according to a release from 
the state. Gatherings of 10 
or more people in an outdoor 
space such as a park or ath-
letic field are not prohibited 
by the order. 

“The Baker-Polito Ad-
ministration does not believe 

Massachusetts residents can 
be confined to their homes 
and does not support home 
confinement for public 
health reasons,” the release 
states, though some people 
have written to the governor 
asking him to put a stricter 
order in place. 

Governor Baker also is-
sued an emergency order 
“requiring all businesses 
and organizations that do 
not provide ‘COVID-19 
Essential Services’ to close 
their physical workplaces 
and facilities to workers, 
customers and the public as 
of Tuesday, March 24th at 
noon until Tuesday, April 
7th at noon,” the release 
states. A list of designated 
businesses that are allowed 
to remain open can be found 
at mass.gov. 

Businesses that are not 
on this list are encouraged 
to continue their work re-
motely, the governor said. 
Restaurants are permitted to 
continue offering food for 
takeout and delivery as long 
as social distancing proto-
cols are followed.

“People will not lose ac-
cess to food or medicine,” 
Baker assured residents. 
Additionally, he said a goal 
for the state is to be testing 
people for the virus “at a sig-
nificantly higher level.” 

On Tuesday afternoon, 
Baker announced that the 
state is continuing to ramp 
up testing capabilities, in-
cluding adding 10 additional 
labs in addition to the state 
lab and other private labs 
that have been processing 

COVID-19 tests. As of press 
time, 15 people in the Com-
monwealth have died from 
the virus.  

Baker Announces Ex-
tension Of School Closures 
Statewide

Governor Baker on 
Wednesday issued an emer-
gency order that extends the 
closures of all public and 
private schools as well as 
all non-emergency child-
care programs until May 
4. He previously ordered 
schools closed until April 
6. The order does not apply 
to residential special educa-
tion schools, and will allow 
administrators and educa-
tors extra time to plan and 
prepare for students to com-
plete course requirements 
remotely. 

Baker also announced 
that the Department of El-
ementary and Secondary 
Education (DESE) and 
WGBH are partnering to 
offer educational resourc-
es that will be posted on 
the department’s website 
and viewed on WGBH and 
WGBY channels from noon 
to 5 p.m. Monday through 
Friday.

Housing Stability For 
Vulnerable Populations         

Baker announced steps 
that will help protect vul-
nerable families as well 
as preserve the health of 
low-income renters and 
owners and prevent home-
lessness. The Department 
of Housing and Community 
Development (DHCD) will 
temporarily suspend termi-
nations of federal and state 

rental vouchers under their 
purview and $5 million will 
be transferred to the DHCD 
from MassHousing for a 
COVID-19 Rental Assis-
tance for Families in Tran-
sition fund to assist families 
who are dealing with rent 
insecurity, as well as other 
steps, which can be found 
on mass.gov. 

Pharmacies And Gro-
cery Stores

Baker also announced 
that grocery stores will now 
be required to provide at 
least one hour of shopping 
per day for those over the 
age of 60, provide santiza-
tion options like hand sani-
tizer and disinfecting wipes 
for customers to use, close 
self-serve food stations, en-
force social distancing and 
create a “Social Distancing 
Line” that begins six feet 
away from all checkout 
counters, and instruct ill 
employees to stay home, as 
well as provide alternative 
assignments to employees 
who fall in the high-risk cat-
egory that would limit their 
exposure to the public. 

Other Updates 
As of press time, Bak-

er said that almost 9000 
tests have been completed 
in Massachusetts, up from 
6,000 on Sunday. 

Baker advised people 
who are showing flu-like 
symptoms to first contact 
their healthcare provider be-
fore going anywhere. “We 
need to keep people who 
don’t need to be in our hos-
pitals and medical facilities 
out,” he said. The state has 

expanded telehealth services 
to make it easier for people 
to call and video chat with 
healthcare providers, as well 
as made it easier for nurses 
who are licensed in other 
states to work in Massachu-
setts. 

As of Tuesday morning, 
the Massachusetts Depart-
ment of Public Health has 
made 89 deliveries of per-
sonal protection supplies, 
including over 750,000 
masks, face shields, masks, 
and pairs of gloves from the 
strategic national stockpile. 
He also said that the den-
tal community has donated 
masks, gloves, and hand 
sanitizer as well, and similar 
outreach to other commu-
nities like the construction 
community have gone out 
too.  

Baker said that the only 
things people should be go-
ing out for are groceries, 
medications, and for some 
fresh air, but physical dis-
tancing should be main-
tained.

The state has also an-
nounced its own text alert 
system. Baker said that 
while the state is not looking 
to inundate people with even 
more information, they felt 
it was important that peo-
ple are getting information 
from trusted sources, and 
only one or two notifications 
would be sent out per day. 

The service would pro-
vide latest news and up-
dates, public health tips, 
information on social and 
physical distancing, person-
al hygiene, and more. To 

sign up for the service, text 
COVIDMA to 888-777. 

“It’s a great way to stay 
in touch with the Common-
wealth,” Baker said. 

When asked about relief 
for rent and mortgage pay-
ments, Baker said that it is 
hard for the state to know 
what to do without clarity 
from the federal govern-
ment. He said that it is not 
possible to foreclose or evict 
without going to court, and 
courts are currently closed. 
He said they are talking 
about what the state could 
do on this matter, but he said 
in MA, under existing state 
law, it takes 90 days to cure 
on mortgages and 60 days 
on rent, and this law will be 
enforced. 

The Baker administration 
also announced new legisla-
tion that would cut down on 
some of the “bureaucratic 
processes for local govern-
ments,” Baker said. 

Lt. Governor Karyn Poli-
to said that the package in-
cludes things like giving 
local governments more 
flexibility on collecting tax-
es from taxpayers, working 
with project proponents on 
local projects and permitting 
processes, and giving local 
businesses who are offering 
takeout and delivery ser-
vices permission to include 
beer or wine in a sealed con-
tainer with meals. For more 
information on the legisla-
tion, visit mass.gov.

“We know that we will all 
do better when we work to-
gether,” Polito said. 

Baker announces stay at home advisory; extends school closures to May 4

er people as much as pos-
sible,” he said. “It’s really 
just messaging because it’s 
dependent on voluntary 
compliance. We are not a 
police state. The National 
Guard is not patrolling the 
streets and we aren’t put-
ting people in jail who do 
not comply. That would be 
counterproductive anyway 
given we’re telling people 
to stay away from one an-
other. It is imperative right 
now that people comply.”

Ambrosino said it’s not 
the virus that scares the 
medical community, but 
the idea that so many could 
get it all at once – which 
would tax the health care 
system and prevent people 
from getting care.

“At some point, large 
numbers of people will get 
the virus,” he said. “But if 
it’s spread out over time, 
the health care industry can 

keep up with the cases. If 
everyone gets it at the same 
time, the health care system 
can’t handle that volume. 
It’s not that this virus is so 
dangerous that the health 
professionals are terrified 
of it. They’re terrified of 
the volume coming all at 
once.”

Right now, the City is 
convening every day at 4 
p.m. for a conference call 
between department heads, 
public safety officials, 
non-profit leaders and med-
ical professionals. 

All of them are marshal-
ing resources and bouncing 
ideas off of one another.

Ambrosino said they 
believe that the peak of in-
fections will hit in three or 
four weeks.

“The expectation is there 
will be a lot of people in-
fected over the next three 
to four weeks,” he said. 

“We’re far from the peak 
right now. We’re probably 
three to four weeks from 
the peak, we believe.”

•Volunteers Needed
Ambrosino called on all 

people who are healthy to 
volunteer for the efforts in 
Chelsea, no matter what 
one might have as their tal-
ent.

Anyone who wants to 
volunteer should call 3-1-
1 Call Center and declare 
their interest in volunteer-
ing.

“3-1-1 is the connecting 
point for volunteers,” he 
said. “We will get you to 
volunteer in the right spot 
depending on your talents. 
It could be for deliveries, 
gathering supplies or even 
counseling people to make 
them feel better over the 
phone. There are all kinds 
of things that are needed 
right now.”

Cases /Continued from Page 1
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Hometown News

On Thursday, March 19, 
Gov. Charlie Baker activat-
ed up to 2,000 Massachu-
setts National Guard mem-
bers to assist with the State 
of Emergency declared on 
March 10, 2020 as the re-
gion continues to respond 
to the spread of the corona-
virus. 

The Massachusetts 
National Guard said in a 
release it is ready to as-
sist local communities 

and to react to requests 
for assistance through the 
Massachusetts Emergen-
cy Management Agency 
(MEMA). Some of these 
requests could include, but 
are not limited to: medical, 
transportation, and logis-
tics.

“Throughout our 383 
years of existence, the Mas-
sachusetts National Guard 
has been faced with many 
challenges, some of which 

helped form our nation,” 
read a statement from the 
Guard. “The Massachusetts 
National Guard is prepared 
and committed to answer 
the requests of cities and 
towns in the Common-
wealth.”

More information on 
the scope and nature of the 
Massachusetts National 
Guard’s response support 
missions will be released as 
the situation develops.

The Massachusetts Trial 
Courts will remain closed 
to the public except for 
emergency matters, after 
more than a week of clo-
sure already.

Gov. Charlie Baker on 
Monday issued an order 
minimizing non-essential 
activities outside of home 
for effect on Tuesday, 
March 24 at noon. 

The Order confirms that 
it does not apply to the Ju-
diciary.  

However, as detailed in 
a Supreme Judicial Court 
Order and Trial Court 
Standing Orders issued on 
March 17, 2020, courts 

continue to operate on an 
emergency-only basis. 
Courts are closed to the 
public but are staffed to en-
able the handling of emer-
gency matters. Whenever 
possible, these emergency 
matters, such as restrain-
ing orders and juvenile 
protection cases, are being 
conducted by telephone or 
videoconference.

Court leaders are coordi-
nating emergency staffing 
levels and Court Officers 
are ensuring public and 
staff safety through a va-
riety of measures. Court 
Officers are screening the 
public at courthouse en-

trances to provide guidance 
on emergency court matters 
and assess the level of risk 
posed by individuals arriv-
ing at courthouses across 
the state. Courts have cre-
ated designated six-foot 
distance boundaries from 
any counters. Facilities are 
cleaned thoroughly each 
day with industrial cleaning 
supplies.

All updates regarding the 
court system’s response to 
the COVID-19 pandemic 
are available on the court’s 
website: https://www.mass.
gov/guides/court-system-
response-to-covid-19.

Staff Report

The Massachusetts 
Bankers Association an-
nounced on Monday that 
banks throughout the Com-
monwealth will remain 
open while keeping their 
customers and employees 
safe.  

According to Gov. Char-
lie Baker’s order issued 
earlier today, financial in-
stitutions such as banks are 
considered essential ser-
vices and will not be sub-
ject to the closure.

“While we strongly 
encourage all Massachu-

setts residents to heed the 
Governor’s stay at home 
advisory and use online or 
mobile banking, consumers 
will continue to have access 
to banking services during 
the mandatory non-essen-
tial business closure,” said 
Daniel J. Forte, MBA Pres-
ident & CEO.  “The safest 
place for your money right 
now is in your local bank 
where it is insured up to 
$250,000 by the Federal 
Deposit Insurance Corpo-
ration (FDIC).  Many Mas-
sachusetts banks also have 
excess insurance to protect 
your funds.”

Consumers needing ac-
cess to banking services 
should check with their 
institution, as many banks 
have closed branch lobbies, 
reduced hours or shifted to 
drive-through only at some 
locations in an effort to 
protect their customers and 
employees.  However, bank 
staff are available to serve 
customers and answer 
questions.  In addition, ac-
cess to funds through on-
line and mobile banking, 
ATMs and at Point of Sale 
transactions remains avail-
able during this time.

The US Attorney for 
Boston said on March 19 
the federal government 
would prosecute any and 
all scams related to the 
pandemic – including treat-
ment scams and investment 
scams that have popped up 
recently.

“As our communities 
take extraordinary mea-
sures to confront the coro-
navirus outbreak, some 
may view this as an oppor-
tunity to prey on the pub-
lic’s fears and anxieties.  
The Department of Justice 
is now focused on cyber-
crime, sale of counterfeit 

goods, treatment scams and 
other healthcare and invest-
ment scams arising from 
the pandemic.  My office 
will aggressively prose-
cute anyone engaged in this 
kind of activity,” said U.S. 
Attorney Andrew Lelling.

“With the outbreak 
of COVID-19, scam-
mers have found a platform 
that preys on people’s fears 
and could make them more 
likely to be victimized,” 
said Joseph R. Bonavolon-
ta, Special Agent in Charge 
of the FBI Boston Division. 
“We want you to avoid fall-
ing prey to these scams and 

help us stop them by re-
porting it at ic3.gov.”

Massachusetts residents 
who believe they are vic-
tims of fraud or other crim-
inal activity related to the 
pandemic should contact 
the United States Attor-
ney’s Office at USAMA.
victimassistance@usdoj.
gov or  call 1-888-221-
6023 and leave a message.  
Members of the public can 
also contact the FBI’s Inter-
net Crime Complaint Cen-
ter (IC3) by visiting www.
IC3.gov.  If you or someone 
you know are in immediate 
danger, please call 911.

Staff Report

Last week House Speak-
er Robert A. DeLeo and 
Rep. Joseph McGonagle, 
along with their colleagues 
in the House of Representa-
tives, passed legislation to 
waive the one-week waiting 
period for workers seeking 
unemployment insurance 
benefits related to, or result-
ing from, the COVID-19 
pandemic or the effects of 
the State of Emergency de-
clared by Governor Baker 
on March 10.

“Massachusetts workers 
drive our economy, and 
the action we took today 
will help thousands of in-
dividuals and families as 
we confront the economic 
effects of this public health 
crisis,” said Speaker DeLeo 
(D-Winthrop). “I am grate-
ful to my colleagues in the 

House for their work to ad-
dressing the urgent needs 
relating to the outbreak. I 
am proud of the work Chair 
Michlewitz did to move 
this legislation so quickly.” 

“I am very proud to be 
a part of the Legislature 
for prioritizing such a pro-
found piece of legislation,” 
said McGonagle. “In these 
uncertain times, we need all 
of our residents to be cer-
tain that we are doing our 
best to protect them, and 
waiving the unemployment 
waiting period is a huge 
step for that. Thank you to 
Speaker DeLeo and Chair 
Michlewitz for their leader-
ship in passing this.”

“Ensuring that workers 
have immediate access to 
unemployment benefits is 
critical,” said Represen-
tative Aaron Michlewitz, 
Co-Chair of the Joint Com-

mittee on Ways & Means 
(D-Boston). “I want to 
thank my colleagues in the 
House and our partners in 
the Senate and the Baker 
administration for moving 
this legislation along so 
quickly so that people can 
receive expedited benefits.”

On March 18, the bill 
passed in the Senate, and 
the Governor signed it into 
law.

The following list is a 
summary of House action 
taken in response to the 
COVID-19 public health 
crisis since the State of 
Emergency declaration on 
March 10.

•On March 12, the House 
and Senate approved a $15 
million fund in response to 
the coronavirus outbreak. 
One March 13, the Gover-
nor signed it into law.

CORONAVIRUS IMPACT ON CHELSEA AND THE COMMONWEALTH

House passes legislation to support 
workers effected by the public health emergency

Massachusetts National Guard activated 
for COVID-19 response

Courts continue emergency-only operations

Banks will remain open: Consumers strongly 
encouraged to bank electronically

U.S. Attorney Andrew E. Lelling issues stern 
warning regarding scams and other crimes 

related to the Covid-19 outbreak

Massachusetts Founda-
tion, an independent non-
profit foundation working 
to end the opioid epidem-
ic in Massachusetts, an-
nounced Monday that it has 
awarded nearly $200,000 
in rapid response grants 
to support nonprofit orga-
nizations strained by the 
Covid-19 pandemic.  

The discretionary grants 
will be given to 25 existing 
RIZE community partners, 
including Chelsea.

Experts believe that 
the Covid-19 pandemic 
may have a greater impact 
among people with opioid 
use disorder (OUD), jeop-
ardizing their access to 
health care, secure housing 
and a stable income.  As 
hospitals and clinics shift 
staff and resources to ad-
dress the pandemic and as 
social distancing guidelines 
are implemented, many of 
the organizations that serve 

people with OUD are ad-
versely affected as well.

RIZE community part-
ners are incurring unfore-
seen costs as they modi-
fy operations to continue 
providing critical services.  
For example, several part-
ners have been forced to 
move operations to outside 
tents in accordance with 
CDC guidelines for social 
distancing.

“Our community part-
ners are going through 
extraordinary lengths to 
support people with OUD 
during this unprecedented 
crisis,” said Julie Burns, 
President and CEO, RIZE 
Massachusetts Founda-
tion.  “The grants will al-
low these organizations, 
some of which are small 
operations without access 
to reserves, to adapt their 
operations to better serve 
individuals as the Covid-19 
pandemic unfolds.”

RIZE is distributing 
grants ranging from $2,500 
to $15,000 to the following 
community partners from 
the area:

Statewide
•Massachusetts Organi-

zation for Addiction Re-
covery

•NECAT Culinary Arts 
Training

•Prisoners Legal Ser-
vices

 Local
•City of Chelsea
 To support RIZE’s ef-

forts to fund rapid response 
as well as the community 
partners providing care, 
services and resources 
to people with OUD un-
der extremely challeng-
ing circumstances like the 
Covid-19 pandemic or nat-
ural disasters, contributions 
can be made at www.rize-
ma.org/donate.

The Baker-Polito Ad-
ministration on Monday 
announced the issuance 
of an emergency order 
to ensure that intrastate 
waste and recycling collec-
tion and disposal will con-
tinue uninterrupted during 
the COVID-19 emergency. 

Due to the essential na-
ture of these services and 
anticipated impacts due to 
the COVID-19 outbreak, 
the Administration’s order 
provides relief from state 
and federal requirements 
that govern the hours of 
service allowed for com-
mercial vehicle operators 
involved in waste and re-
cycling transportation and 

collection, while maintain-
ing important safety protec-
tions and measures. 

“As Massachusetts con-
tinues its comprehensive 
response to the COVID-19 
outbreak, it is imperative 
that residents across the 
Commonwealth be able to 
rely on key services such 
as waste and recycling col-
lection and disposal,” said 
Massachusetts Department 
of Environmental Protec-
tion Commissioner Martin 
Suuberg. “By issuing this 
emergency order, we can 
better protect public health 
by ensuring that residents 
are able to maintain proper 
hygiene, cleanliness, and 

social distancing in their 
homes while navigating 
these new and challenging 
circumstances.”

The Administration’s 
action will help support 
continuity of waste and re-
cycling operations by help-
ing to ensure availability of 
adequate staffing resources 
throughout this emergen-
cy, and is consistent with 
the State of Emergency de-
clared by Governor Charlie 
Baker on Tuesday, March 
10.

The order will remain in 
effect until April 12, 2020 
unless the Administration 
determines otherwise.

RIZE Massachusetts awards nearly $200,000 
in rapid response grants for COVID-19

State issues order to ensure continuity 
of waste and recycling collection

Staff Report

The Treasury Depart-
ment and Internal Revenue 
Service announced March 
21 that the federal income 
tax filing due date is auto-
matically extended from 
April 15 to July 15.

Taxpayers can also defer 
federal income tax pay-
ments due on April 15 to 
July 15 without penalties 
and interest, regardless 
of the amount owed. This 
deferment applies to all 
taxpayers, including indi-
viduals, trusts and estates, 
corporations and other 
non-corporate tax filers 
as well as those who pay 
self-employment tax.

Taxpayers do not need to 
file any additional forms or 
call the IRS to qualify for 
this automatic federal tax 
filing and payment relief. 
Individual taxpayers who 
need additional time to file 
beyond the July 15 dead-
line, can request a filing 

extension by filing Form 
4868 through their tax pro-
fessional, tax software or 
using the Free File link on 
IRS.gov. Businesses who 
need additional time must 
file Form 7004.

The IRS urges taxpayers 
who are due a refund to file 
as soon as possible. Most 
tax refunds are still being 
issued within 21 days.

“Even with the filing 
deadline extended, we urge 
taxpayers who are owed re-
funds to file as soon as pos-
sible and file electronical-
ly,” said IRS Commissioner 
Chuck Rettig. “Filing elec-
tronically with direct de-
posit is the quickest way to 
get refunds. Although we 
are curtailing some opera-
tions during this period, the 
IRS is continuing with mis-
sion-critical operations to 
support the nation, and that 
includes accepting tax re-
turns and sending refunds. 
As a federal agency vital 
to the overall operations 

of our country, we ask for 
your personal support, your 
understanding – and your 
patience. I’m incredibly 
proud of our employees as 
we navigate through nu-
merous different challenges 
in this very rapidly chang-
ing environment.”

This announcement 
comes following the Pres-
ident’s emergency declara-
tion this month pursuant to 
the Stafford Act. The Staf-
ford Act is a federal law de-
signed to bring an orderly 
and systematic means of 
federal natural disaster and 
emergency assistance for 
state and local governments 
in carrying out their respon-
sibilities to aid citizens. It 
was enacted in 1988.

Treasury and IRS will 
issue additional guidance 
as needed and continue 
working with Congress, on 
a bipartisan basis, on legis-
lation to provide further re-
lief to the American people.

April 15 becomes July 15 for Tax Day: Treasury, 
IRS extend filing deadline and federal tax payments
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Your opinions, please The Chelsea 
Record welcomes letters to the editor. 
Our  mailing address is 385 Broadway, 
Revere, MA 02151.   Our fax number 
is 781-485-1403. Letters may also be 

e-mailed to editor@chelsearecord.com. 
Letters must be signed. We reserve the 

right to edit for length and content.
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LETTER to the Editor

Guest Op-ed

We can endure this pandemicTHANK GOODNESS 
FOR DR. FAUCI

Watching the daily press briefings of the White House 
Task Force on the current corona virus crisis, we know we 
speak for all Americans in being thankful for the calming 
and professional presence of Dr. Anthony Fauci, who has 
served as the Director of the National Institute of Allergy 
and Infectious Diseases (NIAID) since 1984.

It’s hard to believe that Dr. Fauci is 79, not only because 
of his energy, but also because of the spot-on answers he 
has for every question from the press, which often includes 
having to make sense of the typical off-base pronounce-
ments from President Donald Trump.

It is fair to say that there are few in the entire world who 
has Dr. Fauci’s breadth of experience and expertise in the 
realm of infectious diseases. If there is one person who is 
irreplaceable in our government at this critical time, that 
person is Dr. Fauci. 

We know we join with all of our fellow citizens in 
thanking Dr. Fauci for his many years of service to our 
country and for all that he is doing today in order to help 
us through these difficult times.

THANKS FOR THE 

MEMORIES, TOM
For the past 20 years, there has been no public figure in 

New England who has been more well-known, and more 
idolized, than Tom Brady. Regardless of whether you are 
a football fan, male or female, young or old, everyone 
knows who Tom Brady is. 

Up until this season, the thought of Tom Brady not fin-
ishing his career as a Patriot was unimaginable.

But this past week, Brady’s departure for Tampa Bay 
was the emotional equivalent of a bucket of ice water in 
the face. The young man who grew from a last-round draft 
pick into a legend, both on and off the field, has left us with 
an ache in our hearts, even for those of us who don’t know 
a first down from first base.

Tom Brady never has been the most athletic person on 
the gridiron, nor did he possess the strongest arm. But 
what he demonstrated during his 20-year career is that 
hard work, dedication, and mental toughness matter far 
more than natural ability. 

It is a lesson that transcends the game of football and 
that constitutes the essence of what made Tom Brady the 
GOAT.

In the vein of the maxim, “ ‘Tis better to have loved and 
lost, than never to have loved at all,” even though it may 
take another 20 years for the Patriots to get to the Super 
Bowl, the six championships that Tom Brady brought our 
region will forever be inscribed in our collective memo-
ries.

Thanks for the memories, Tom.

TND IS PART OF 
THE PANDEMIC 
RESPONSE TEAMS

Dear Editor: 
 We at the Neighborhood 

Developers are all anxious 
as we face an unprecedent-
ed national emergency with 
the COVID-19 pandemic 
with many unknowns over 
the next few months. What 
we do know is that many of 
our neighbors are among 
those who are at risk during 
this time of grave public 
health concern, economic 
turmoil, and overall uncer-
tainty

This pandemic has real 
potential to further drive 
economic inequality and 
health outcome disparities. 
Households living from 
paycheck to paycheck do 
not have the financial re-
sources to weather this 
storm. 

We want to share with 
you what TND is doing in 
response to the pandem-
ic and how you can help. 
We’re in for the long haul 
as we know this will be a 
long next few months. 

 TND is part of the Pan-
demic Response Teams in 
both Chelsea and Revere, 
which are coordinated ef-
forts of nonprofits, health 
care institutions, municipal 
agencies and school depart-
ments, business representa-
tives, housing authorities, 
and residents. Teams in 
each city are mobilizing all 
resources available to ad-
dress our community’s ur-
gent short-term needs. 

TND is gathering infor-
mation about emergency 
assistance and circulating it 
to our tenants, CONNECT 
clients, and the broader 
communities in which we 
operate.

 Through CONNECT, 
we have a system and pro-
cess in place to manage 
emergency, rent, and utility 
funds, and we’ve already 
begun to make distribu-
tions with the support of 
The United Way and The 
Boston Foundation. Many 
of our clients have worked 
hard to better themselves 
and their families through 
attending financial coach-
ing and classes. Our staff 
uses the relief funds as a 
tool to work with clients 
to build their savings for 
emergencies.        

 TND is continuing its 
VITA tax services (on a 
drop-off basis) as we know 
many of our clients rely 
on their tax refunds. This 
year’s tax refunds are more 
important than ever as it will 
help many to face emerging 
health and economic strug-
gles. Our research shows 

that a majority of the tax re-
funds go back into our local 
economy supporting small 
businesses, including many 
of those directly affected. 

 We at TND have al-
ways believed in neighbors 
helping neighbors and we 
appreciate your support of 
our community during this 
extraordinary time. We will 
continue to keep you updat-
ed on progress over the next 
few weeks.

For more information 
on TND’s office hours and 
services, please check our 
website at http://theneigh-
borhooddevelopers.org

As the TND staff is 
working remotely, the best 
way to reach individual 
staff members is through 
email, a staff directory can 
be found on the TND web-
site.

NEIGHBORHOOD 
DEVELOPERS

By Matt Frank

I don’t know who is read-
ing this but I am sure you 
are scared, angry and sad. 
You are not alone, not by a 
long shot. You are part of a 
vibrant community with a 
long history of persevering. 
Our little city has endured 
major crises in the past and 
we will make it through 
this together - because I am 
Chelsea, You are Chelsea, 
We are Chelsea. 

We are now writing his-
tory and how we respond 
as individuals will dictate 
how we are judged as a 
community. While the gift 
of touch, kisses and hugs 
have temporarily been 
robbed of us we can still el-
evate and support each oth-
er. Through words and ac-
tions, deeds and goodwill. 

During the Revolution-
ary War it was Chelsea that 
was the site of the Battle 
of Chelsea Creek where 
British Armed Schooner 
Diana was destroyed, its 

mast paraded through the 
streets to Union Square 
Somerville. Some say the 
remains of the Diana re-
main off the coast of the is-
land at Forbes. Our ances-
tors prepared by removing 
livestock from the fields 
and hiding all the food so 
the British had nothing to 
sustain themselves. 

Our City suffered not one 
but two catastrophic fires in 
1908 and 1973 when Fire 
Fighters from across the 
region fought the flames, 
plumes of smoke visible 
for miles in all directions. 
Cobblestones from a mile 
away exploding from the 
heat. Our parents, grand-
parents and in some cases 
YOU responded by taking 
each other into their homes 
and offering assistance. 

After experiencing the 
same urban emptying that 
affected so many commu-
nities Chelsea was plunged 
yet again into crisis in a se-
ries of events that resulted 
in a complete civic bank-
ruptcy and school takeover 

by the Federal Government. 
We responded by holding 
it together, building com-
munity infrastructure and 
working through it. 

Through all of our chal-
lenges both as a City and as 
part of the Nation at large 
one thing has always re-
mained constant - the per-
severance of the people of 
Chelsea. The way the peo-
ple of Chelsea band togeth-
er when times are at their 
most bleak. This endurance 
and good will are supple-
mented by the stories of 
those groups who have 
joined our community over 
the years. Our neighbors 
from countries across the 
globe since 1624, diaspo-
ras from Poland, Ireland, El 
Salvador, Mexico, Russia, 
Puerto Rico, Somalia and 
so many other places bring 
stories with them about 
challenges overcome. 
These perspectives color 
our collective resilience 
and our unified front. 

Now we are asked to 
step up and come together 

in a new way. By sitting 
down and remaining apart. 
This is a challenge for a 
community used to offer-
ing a shoulder and a warm 
hug when times are tough 
but we can continue to sup-
port one another in action 
and word. Words of car-
ing and kindness go a long 
way, and help us to see we 
are not alone in this. Like 
a strong rope of many col-
ored strands, it is our great 
city’s collective good will 
that will lift us up and pull 
us through together giving 
us hope in unity. One dai-
ly good deed per person 
becomes tens of thousands 
cascading through the city. 
What will yours be? We can 
endure this time because I 
am Chelsea, You are Chel-
sea, We are Chelsea.

 

Matt Frank is a former 
City Councillor and fourth 
generation resident of 
Chelsea.

By Seth Daniel

With Encore Boston 
Harbor’s many restaurants 
and snack bars closed down 
for at least 30 days, the re-
sort donated 40 pallets of 
food to local food pantries 
last weekend.

Encore was ordered to 
shut down all operations by 
the Massachusetts Gaming 
Commission on March 14 
for at least two weeks, and 
that left a lot of supplies 

on the stockpile that likely 
would not be used.

Turning to partners like 
the Greater Boston Food 
Bank, Encore donated all 
of that food for people who 
are struggling in the midst 
of the COVID-19 response.

“In the past few days, we 
have donated 40 pallets of 
food to local food pantries, 
including (Malden) Bread 
of Life, Everett Grace Food 
Pantry, and the Greater 
Boston Food Bank,” said 
Spokesman Eric Kraus. “A 

majority of the items were 
vegetables and fruits, dairy, 
meats and shrimp. We con-
tinue to evaluate ways for 
the company to contribute 
during this unprecedented 
time.”

Beyond that, on March 
17, Encore announced 
that all current Encore Bos-
ton Harbor employees, full-
time, part-time and tipped, 
would have payroll cov-
erage for the next 30 days 
as they anticipate a longer 
shutdown.

“A big thing for us that a 
lot of companies aren’t do-
ing is we’re paying all full-
time, part-time and tipped 
employees for 30 days,” 
said Kraus. “Then we’ll 
reassess. CEO Matt Mad-
dox was bent on continu-
ing to pay employees. He 
wanted them to stay home 
with their families, and stay 
healthy. Then, when we re-
open it gives us a chance to 
have another grand opening 
here.”

Encore Boston Harbor donates food to local pantries
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The 2020 Census will count every 
person living in the United States, 

regardless of citizenship, 
immigration status, language, or age. 

The number of people 
counted in Chelsea helps 

determine how much 
funding we get for schools, 

healthcare, housing, 
seniors, parks and more. 

www.ChelseaCensus2020.com

We are Here 
and We Count!

Look for your census invitation in the mail in March

MAJOR FENTANYL 
BUST ON FEB. 27

On Feb. 27, at 9 a.m., the 
Chelsea Police Drug Con-
trol Unit, set up surveil-
lance on Broadway prior to 
executing a search warrant 
at 160 Broadway Apt. 2R, 
Officers developed proba-
ble cause that the resident 
was selling Class “A” (fen-
tanyl). He was placed un-
der arrest; drugs and mon-
ey were seized.

Maryanne Laterreur, 
51, of 160 Broadway, was 
charged with possession to 
distribute a Class B drug, 
trafficking in more than 10 
grams of fentanyl, and pos-
session of ammo without a 
permit.

FAILED TO 
REGISTER

On Feb. 19, Chelsea 
Detectives arrested a male 
at 60 Maverick St. #2 for 
an outstanding Default 
Warrant out of Boston for 
failure to register as a Sex 
Offender. The male was 
also charged with failure to 
register as a Sex Offender 
in the City of Chelsea. 

Wayne Kolkind, 60, 
of 60 Maverick St., was 
charged with one warrant 
and failing to register as a 
sex offender (Level 2 or 3).

TRIED TO FLEE ON 
A DEAD END ROAD

On Feb. 22, at 6:45 p.m., 
a Chelsea officer was on 
Eastern Avenue monitoring 
traffic for speed violations 
with LIDAR when they 
observed a dark color ve-

hicle weaving in and out 
of traffic at a high rate of 
speed. The LIDAR indi-
cated that the vehicle was 
traveling at 61 mph in a 40 
mph zone. The officer acti-
vated the emergency light 
and observed the vehicle 
attempt to flee. The vehicle 
ended up on Griffin Way - 
a street with no outlet and 
was pulled over. The driver 
was placed under arrest for 
failure to stop for a police 
officer.

Kevin Mesa, 21, of Re-
vere, was charged with 
failure to stop for police, 
operating a motor vehicle 
with a suspended license, 
reckless operation, and 
speeding at a rate greater 
than reasonable.

INTOXICATED 
DRIVER ON 
EASTERN AVE 

On March 1, at 1:38 
a.m., a Chelsea officer in 
the area of 200 Eastern 
Ave. monitoring traffic for 
speeders using LIDAR ob-
served a White Toyota op-
erating down Eastern Ave-
nue at a high rate of speed 
weaving in and out of the 
two lanes as it passed other 
vehicles in an unsafe fash-
ion. The vehicle was pulled 
over. After performing a 
roadside assessment, the 
officer developed probable 
cause that the driver was 
operating under the influ-
ence of alcohol. He was 
placed under arrest.

Damaris Vazquez, 37, of 
Somerville, was charged 
with operating under the 
influence while suspend-
ed for operating under the 

influence, operating un-
der the influence of liquor 
(2nd offense), reckless op-
eration, speeding, marked 
lanes violation and passing 
violations.

OUTTA MY CAR!
On Feb. 25, at 10 p.m., 

officers responded to 149 
Addison St. for a call of a 
female in a motor vehicle. 
The owner of the motor 
vehicle reported to the of-
ficers he went outside his 
residence to find an un-
known female inside his 
vehicle. Officers arrested 
the female on the scene.

Adele McCabe, 34, 
homeless, was charged 
with breaking and entering 
a vehicle at night for a fel-
ony, receiving stolen prop-
erty under $1,200 and two 
warrants.

ARMED ROBBERY 
ON HAWTHORNE

On Feb. 21, at 8:47 p.m., 
officers responded to 141 
Hawthorne St. for a report 
of a robbery. The victims 
stated while waiting for a 
taxi, a male attempted to 
rob them of their personal 
belongings. The victims 
stated a struggle ensued be-
tween the attacker and one 
of the victims. The victims 
reported that the attack-
er pulled out a knife and 
stabbed the victim in the 
hand. Officers arrested the 
subject near the scene.

Hector Lopez, 40, of 88 
Williams St., was charged 
with armed robbery and 
assault and battery with a 
dangerous weapon.

CHELSEAREALESTATE.COM • INFO@CHELSEAREALESTATE.COM
Boston Harbor Real Estate | 188 Sumner Street | East Boston

JEFF BOWEN 781-201-9488
SANDRA CASTILLO 617-780-6988

Yo Hablo Español

20 Years 
Experience

NOW IS A GOOD TIME TO LIST YOUR HOME/CONDO 
OR MULTI-FAMILY FOR SALE WITH US

Real Estate Transfers
BUYER 1 SELLER 1 ADDRESS PRICE

Zhen, Jeffrey Perroni, Michael 950 Broadway #35             $480,000

Tran, Steven            Urban Renewal 5 LLC 24 Congress Ave                $820,000

Aggrawal, Dipak Khatiwada, Ishwar        34 Eden St                    $503,000

Chopra, Raman       Aguilar, Adan 101 Marlborough St           $840,000

Revell, Liam J      Perlack, Amy E 19 Medford St #3                $349,500

Finley, Marsha Huang, Wenling           84 Parker St                 $350,000

By Seth Daniel

DA Rachael Rollins 
announced late last week 
she plans to pursue the re-
lease of prisoners who are 
non-violent and at risk of 
contracting the COVID-19 
virus while incarcerated – 
using a set of criteria like 
“circumstances” that some 
have labeled a bit vague.

She has also suggested 
anyone arrested during this 
time be released on person-
al recognizance and not on 
a bail bond.

On Thursday afternoon, 
Rollins announced that she 
is working to make sure 
those in custody and that 
are vulnerable because 
of their “health, age, so-
cio-economic status, or 
circumstances, but pose to 
meaningful risk to public 
safety” are released. 

“There will be circum-
stances where the risk to 
public safety outweighs 
any justification for re-
lease,” she also said. “How-
ever, we are committed to 

working with the criminal 
defense bar in identifying 
those individuals whose re-
lease we deem urgent and 
necessary for public health 
reasons. 

“While Americans 
across the country are be-
ing encouraged to self-iso-
late, members of our incar-
cerated population are, by 
definition, doing the exact 
opposite with no alternative 
options,” she continued. 
“We need to seriously con-
sider pathways to prevent 
the spread of COVID-19 
for our incarcerated popu-
lations, the overwhelming 
majority of which will re-
turn to our communities at 
some point in the future.”

Rollins also called for 
some changes to the cash 
bail system for those that 
are arrested during the 
COVID-19 response in 
Suffolk County. She said 
her plan would seriously 
weigh public health versus 
public safety.

“Now more than ever, 
if we are going to ask the 

Court to detain someone 
pre-trial on a cash bail, we 
will do so only after criti-
cally weighing any public 
health risk against our le-
gitimate concerns for pub-
lic safety,” she said.

Through the past week, 
she said supervisors at 
every court are actively 
reviewing requests for re-
lease. There has also been 
a point person from mu-
nicipal, district and supe-
rior courts appointed that 
is reviewing cases as well 
to provide an oversight re-
view for anyone making a 
request to the DA seeking 
release from jail.

“This Office is commit-
ted to what every resident of 
Suffolk County deserves, a 
safe and healthy communi-
ty,” said Rollins. “We will 
continue to work in partner-
ship with the criminal de-
fense bar on these critically 
important matters.”

There has been no up-
date announced since last 
week on the progress of 
Rollins’s plan.

DA Rollins looks to release some prisoners
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By Seth Daniel

One researcher at Bos-
ton University’s National 
Emerging Infectious Dis-
ease Laboratory (NEIDL) 
in the South End of Boston 
has received samples of the 
COVID-19 virus late last 
week, and has permission 
to begin working to find 
a treatment for those with 
the virus – with the NEIDL 
being one of only about 10 
places rushing for a break-
through therapy.

Professor Robert Dav-
ey, PhD., said the NEIDL 
started on Thursday, March 
19, growing the virus in 
the Level 5 biolab with 
samples of the COVID-19 
collected from the first pa-
tient that died in the United 
States, a man from a nurs-
ing home in Washington 
state.

With the virus samples 
in their possession, Davey 
said the entire scientific 
community in Boston and 
at the NEIDL is invigo-
rated to begin working in 
combination on a success-
ful treatment for a sickness 
that has rocked the entire 
globe off its normal axis.

“That’s why it’s great 
working in Boston because 
you have all this great stuff 
going on here,” he said, 
noting that he worked in 
Texas for about 20 years 
before being recruited 
by the NEIDL in 2018. 
“That’s how great science 
is done and how you find 
great treatment…All the 
schools and universities 
here have come together to 
try to nail this. That is very 
invigorating and exciting. 

“Otherwise, scientists 
tend to be stuck to their 
own thing,” he continued. 
“I have my niche and ex-
ist in that niche. I might 
practice my science and 
do great work, but usually 
there isn’t everyone com-
ing together at once like 
this. I’m looking forward 
to doing our work and see-
ing if we can make an im-

pact on this outbreak.”
Those helping Davey in 

the testing will be Harvard 
University, MIT, the Broad 
Institute and other industry 
partners.

Samples came in just in 
the last few days, and Dav-
ey said they are growing 
the virus right now in the 
lab to be used in testing 
over the next month. The 
Centers for Disease Con-
trol (CDC) had taken sam-
ples from the first man in 
the U.S. that died in Wash-
ington state on Feb. 29. 
Those specimens were sent 
to the University of Texas 
where they have a reposi-
tory for infectious disease 
samples. From there, they 
were sent to the NEIDL 
this week, along with about 
10 other places.

Having all those places 
working at the same time is 
a strategy similar to taking 
as many shots at goal as 
possible, with the idea be-
ing that one will eventually 
get through for success. He 
said that having 10 places 
is not a lot of places nation-
wide, so they do consider it 
an honor to be part of the 
group looking for a suc-
cessful treatment.

“Finding an effective 
treatment is much like find-
ing a needle in a haystack,” 
he said. “To swing the odds 
in our favor, you need to 
throw a lot of needles into 
that haystack and you’ll 
find one that works. With 
our testing, it’s like tak-
ing as many shots on goal 
as you can and by doing 
that you’ll have a greater 
chance of success.”

The NEIDL will be test-
ing small molecules on the 
virus. Small molecules are 
drug treatments that have 
been made by chemists as 
potential treatments to a vi-
rus of this kind. They will 
test these small molecules 
on tissue samples infect-
ed with the virus with the 
goal of finding something 
that stops the virus from 
replicating. Once they find 

Researchers at the South End’s NEIDL have started working to find COVID-19 treatments

The Boston University National Emerging Infectious Disease Laboratory, known as the 
NEIDL, is one of only a few sites in the country moving fast to find a treatment for the 
COVID-19 virus. Researchers received samples of the virus late last week, and began grow-
ing samples of it in their lab on Thursday, March 19, for testing.
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qualify for Original Medicare, you may still be eligible to enroll in our MassHealth Senior Care Option plan and receive all of your MassHealth benefits through our SCO program.
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Get health-related items at no cost to you.
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By Seth Daniel

Council President Roy 
Avellaneda said his quick 
action to cancel Council 
sessions this month will 
continue in the near future, 
even for online meetings, as 
he doesn’t want to compro-
mise the health of council-
lors.

“We will have an online 
meeting at some point, but 
I’m giving no date,” he 
said. “I really don’t want to 
call the Council together to 
meet right now unless it is 
something that really needs 
Council action and is called 
for by the City Manager. I 
really don’t want to jeopar-
dize the health of any other 
city councilors.”

Avellaneda had canceled 

a meeting in March right off 
the bat when the pandemic 
started to get real, and said 
while many communities 
have had online meetings in 
the interim, he feels like it 
isn’t a good idea in Chelsea 
given the numbers of cases 
that are appearing.

He said there will come 
a time when they need to 
start talking about the City 
Budget, but there is plenty 
of time before that begins to 
happen.

“The budget doesn’t 
need to be approved until 
June, so we have a lot of 
time before then,” he said.

While councillors are not 
meeting, Avellaneda said 
they are all in close contact 
by phone or internet, and 
most are participating in the 

daily 4 p.m. City update.
Others are helping to 

deliver food to needy fam-
ilies, and others are routing 
calls from constituents to 
the proper places for ser-
vices.

“We may not be meet-
ing right now or coming 
together, but residents can 
rest assured that their coun-
cillors are working harder 
than ever,” he said. “We as 
a body are very busy trying 
to help and fill a role wher-
ever it’s needed.”

He did say he is worried 
about the future finances 
of the City, and predicted 
there would trouble in the 
City Budget. Many hotels 
and restaurants are not able 
to pay excise or room occu-
pancy taxes because they 

are either closed down or 
running very slowly. Those 
payments make up a large 
part of the City Budget, as 
do other revenues and col-
lections.

“When you take on the 
role of Council President, 
there are all of these things 
you think you want to do 
and that you will have on the 
agenda,” he said. “There is 
no way to predict what will 
come up though. There’s 
no way anyone could know 
this issue would come up 
and we’d have to deal with 
it. Now it’s not only putting 
it on the agenda, but we 
have to figure out how this 
will have a negative impact 
on our finances. Obviously 
it hit our hotels and restau-
rants. We will feel that.”

Council will likely not schedule any meetings right away, even online

a “hit,” they would begin 
testing it on lung cells that 
are in the possession of the 
lab – as lung cells are most 
relevant to what the virus 
attacks.

To get to that point, 
they’ll be using 20,000 
small molecules produced 
by their partners.

“We are expecting to test 
20,000 small molecules,” 
he said. “A (typical) phar-
maceutical company (trial) 
would test one million, but 
this is a very directed ses-
sion.”

Finding one of those 
small molecules that work 
is the first step, Davey said, 
to identifying a treatment.

The testing, he said, 
would likely last for about 
a month. However, any 
success they have would 
then have to be run through 
testing with mice, then to 
Phase 1 clinical trials and 
finally to licensing with the 
U.S. Food and Drug Ad-
ministration (FDA). There 
is no sense of how long that 
might take, but the FDA 
has said it is focusing all 
its resources on approving 

anything that is successful-
ly produced at the NEIDL 
or any of the other approxi-
mately nine sites across the 
country.

Davey clarified they are 
only working on a treat-
ment for those who already 
have the COVID-19 virus, 
but there are others with-

in the NEIDL preparing 
to work on a vaccine for 
COVID-19, which would 
be given to those who are 
not yet sick in order to pre-
vent them from getting sick.

“There are other groups 
here doing vaccination de-
velopment, and in the near 
future you will hear about 

them,” he said.
As he and his team began 

to prepare for the work of 
finding a therapy, he said he 
did feel a sense of extreme 
purpose.

“It’s important to be part 
of a team effort contribut-
ing to trying to find a cure,” 
he said.
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By Seth Daniel

Some of the most vulner-
able workers reside in Chel-
sea, and they are known as 
day laborers.

Their earnings, usually 
cash on the spot every day, 
have evaporated quickly 
during the shutdown in re-
sponse to COVID-19, but 
many are looking at the cal-
endar and seeing April 1 as 
day where many unknowns 
will come about. That day 
will be the first day that rent 
is due for many people that 
suddenly lost jobs and wag-
es over the past month.

Sylvia Ramirez of the 
Chelsea Collaborative said 
the day laborers in Chelsea 
will be some of the hardest 
hit early on by the shut-
down of most of the indus-
tries the work in.

“There are three sisters 

we work with and they 
are all married and all live 
in the same building,” she 
said. “They are all day-la-
borers and they no longer 
have any income – all of 
them. They are very tight 
knit, but they’re all in the 
same situation without a 
job and having to all pay 
rent to the same landlord 
very soon. It’s a really trag-
ic thing that is about to hap-
pen. Think about how the 
dominoes line up there and 
what happens to all of them 
if they fall.”

That is precisely what 
City and state government 
are looking into this week 
in anticipation of rent and 
mortgage payments com-
ing due at the first of the 
month.

City Manager Tom Am-
brosino said there is hope 
as he has had very positive 

negotiations with many of 
the large landlords in Chel-
sea about making alternate 
plans for collecting rent.

“We have had some 
good meetings with some 
large landlords about forgo-
ing rent for April or collect-
ing half of the rent for April 
or allowing people to enter 
into payments plans with 
them for April and May,” 
he said. “We’ve had a re-
markably good response 
from landlords and they are 
to willing to be accommo-
dating. It’s a work in prog-
ress, but there’s good news 
from the large landlords. 
We don’t have the ability to 
force landlords to do any-
thing, but we were advocat-
ing the need and the need 
for them to step up as good 
corporate citizens.”

On Wednesday, Gov. 
Charlie Baker proposed a 

package to help keep vul-
nerable families in their 
homes, preserve the health 
and safety of low-income 
renters and homeowners, 
and prevent homelessness 
due to reduced or lost in-
come.

These proposed steps in-
clude the following:

•DHCD is moving to 
temporarily suspend termi-
nations of federal and state 
rental vouchers under their 
purview.

•MassHousing is trans-
ferring $5 million to the 
Department of Housing and 
Community Development 
(DHCD) for a COVID-19 
Rental Assistance for Fam-
ilies in Transition (RAFT) 
fund to assist families fac-
ing rent insecurity.

•The Division of Banks 
(DOB) has issued new 
guidance to Massachu-

setts financial institutions 
and lenders urging them to 
provide relief for borrow-
ers and will advocate for 
a 60-day stay on behalf of 
all homeowners facing im-
minent foreclosure on their 
homes.

•DHCD is issuing guid-
ance recommending that 
all owners of state aided 
low-income housing, in-
cluding Local Housing Au-
thorities and private own-
ers, suspend both pending 
non-essential evictions 
and the filing of any new 
non-essential evictions.

•Affordable housing op-
erators are urged to suspend 
non-essential evictions for 
loss of income or employ-
ment circumstances result-
ing in a tenant’s inability to 
make rent.

This guidance urges op-
erators to establish reason-

able payment plans, notify 
Section 8 or public hous-
ing residents about interim 
income recertification to 
adjust rent payments, and 
to consider offering relief 
funding for residents inel-
igible for income reassess-
ment.

On a legal note, Am-
brosino said due to the state 
courts being closed, there 
was technically no way for 
anyone to begin eviction 
proceedings in court.

Housing Court and Dis-
trict Court are usually the 
places that evictions are 
heard, and both are closed 
until April 21 except for 
emergency actions – mean-
ing a legal evictions cannot 
even really take place.

“That certainly gives 
people time,” he said. 
“Evictions tend to take 30 
to 60 days.”

April 1 looms large on the horizon as rent payments come due for those now without a job

By Seth Daniel

When Gladys Vega of 
the Chelsea Collaborative 
delivers food to the many 
families that have fallen 
hard in the response to the 
COVID-19 pandemic, she 
said she has witnessed that 
people are quickly running 
out of food.

“Our food needs are so 
immediate right now,” Vega 
said. “I think many people 
are going to bed with little 
food because they remain 
afraid of government. At 
night, I think about who 
may be out there that is in 
need. They may be elderly 
people in an apartment all 
alone without food or toilet 
paper. There are families I 
have been able to help that 
were stretching one day of 
food over three days. They 

had no phone, it was dis-
connected and no money 
for food.”

Since last week, the Col-
laborative has been fielding 
calls from the community, 
particularly those in the 
immigrant community that 
were very vulnerable af-
ter the economic collapse. 
Many had low-paying jobs, 
no savings, maybe were 
undocumented or just lost 
good jobs that evaporated 
in a few days’ time.

Some have needed help 
in signing up for unem-
ployment, and the Collab-
orative’s Yessenia Alfaro 
has been leading a charge 
to get members signed up 
remotely.

Meanwhile, Vega com-
mandeered a family mem-
ber’s SUV and put it to 
work gathering groceries 

and delivering them all 
over Chelsea where fami-
lies are living on the edge.

“We’re bringing bags of 
food and hygiene items,” 
she said. “No one at any of 
my stops asked for dona-
tions of cash. You see the 
need for food because no 
one is asking for cash do-
nations. People are saying 
they need food or paper 
products. No one is asking 
for money for the laun-
dromat. It’s hit them hard 
enough though that they’re 
starting to ask for help to 
pay the rent and to eat. This 
could be a dire situation 
that only becomes worse.”

She said she has also 
visited with some of the 
food pantries, such as at St. 
Luke’s, and their shelves 
are nearly empty.

City Manager Tom Am-

brosino said the City Coun-
cil approved an emergency 
measure to provide funding 
to organizations that are 
getting food and delivering 
it to those in need.

That, he said, is a ma-
jor undertaking and he has 
also heard that those in the 
city without a safety net – 
which is many in Chelsea 
– have been running out of 
food.

Vega said she also wor-
ries for the future of Chel-
sea, which she fears will 
take a huge hit financially.

“I think the City is go-
ing to suffer a lot after the 
epidemic,” she said. “After 
such prosperity and seeing 
so many good things come 
to the city and to organiza-
tions, I’m afraid we’re go-
ing to take a hit financially. 
I hope not, but I’m afraid.”

Need is Great: Food shortages hitting families hard with job losses

City officials and non-profits across the City have been 
rushing to fill the gap of a food shortage in Chelsea for 
many of the most vulnerable workers – especially many in 
the immigrant community and those who worked as day 
laborers. Many delivering food have found families trying 
to stretch one day of food over three or four days.
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LEGAL NOTICES

LEGAL NOTICE

Request for Bids
Community Action 

Programs, Inter-City, Inc. 
(CAPIC) 

is seeking proposals from 
contractors to perform 
residential insulation, 
general heat waste, 
blower door testing 
and air sealing, as well 
as, electric and roofing 
measures for low-income 
residents of the following 
communities; Arlington, 
Belmont, Cambridge, 
Chelsea, Everett, 
Lexington, Malden, 
Medford, Melrose, 
Revere, Somerville, 
Stoneham, Wakefield, 
Watertown, Waltham, 
Winchester, Winthrop and 
Woburn. Bid Packages 
may be picked up at the 
CAPIC office or will be 
sent upon request. Bids 
must be received at the 
CAPIC Office, 100 Everett 
Ave, Unit 14, Chelsea, 
MA 02150, no later than 
March 30th, 2020. For 
further information, 
please contact Giancarlo 
DeSario at CAPIC at (617) 
884-6130 ext. 1125. All 
Proposals are subject to 
price negotiation. CAPIC’s 
Board of Directors 
reserves the right to 
accept or reject any and 
all proposals deemed 
best for the agency. The 
submission of proposal 
constitutes acceptance 
of the terms and 
conditions of the request 
for proposals. Small 
and minority firms are 
encouraged to apply. The 
advertisement is subject 
in all respects to the 
terms and conditions of 
the request for proposals. 
CAPIC, Inc. is an Equal 
Opportunity Employer 
/ Affirmative Action 
agency.

3/12/20, 3/19/20, 
3/26/20

C

LEGAL NOTICE
COMMONWEALTH

OF MASSACHUSETTS
THE TRIAL COURT

PROBATE AND
FAMILY COURT

Suffolk Division
24 New Chardon St.
Boston, MA 02114
(617)788-8300
CITATION ON 
PETITION FOR
ORDER OF 
COMPLETE 
SETTLEMENT 
Docket No.
SU17P0210GD
Estate of:
Desiree Isenberg
A Petition for Order of 
Complete Settlement 
has been filed by Joseph 
Sommer of Boston, MA 
requesting that the court 
enter a formal Decree 
of Complete Settlement 
including the allowance 
of a final account, and 
other such relief as may 
be requested in the 
Petition.
You have the right 
to obtain a copy of 
the Petition from the 
Petitioner or at the Court. 
You have a right to 
object to this proceeding. 
To do so, you or your 
attorney must file a 
written appearance and 
objection at this Court 
before 10:00 a.m. on 
04/21/2020.
This is NOT a hearing 
date, but a deadline by 
which you must file a 
written appearance and 
objection if you object 
to this proceeding. 
If you fail to file a 
written appearance and 

objection followed by an 
Affidavit of Objections 
within thirty (30) days 
of the return date, action 
may be taken without 
further notice to you.
WITNESS, Hon. Brian J. 
Dunn, First Justice of this 
Court.
Date: March 10, 2020
Felix D. Arroyo,
Register of Probate

3/26/20
C

LEGAL NOTICE
PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT 

CONCERNING 
Eastpointe Rehab and 
Skilled Care Center, 
located at 255 Central 
Avenue, Chelsea, 
Massachusetts intends 
to file an application 
with the Department 
of Public Health to 
complete renovations 
to the existing facility. 
An evaluation of the 
facility identified key 
renovations that need to 
be made to provide an 
enhanced environment 
for residents and 
caregivers; to update 
the mechanical and 
electrical systems; to 
create a new lobby with 
improved waiting areas 
and enhanced security; 
to improve floors, walls, 
ceilings and lights 
(FWCL); to move the 
rehab gym from the 2nd 
to 6th floor; to renovate 
all resident rooms and 
enhance FWCL; to restore 
and renovate bathrooms 
and add additional 
private bathrooms as 
needed; to change 
the nurses stations to 
create more space and 
allow better resident 
communication; to install 
new wander guards, new 
phones, piped in oxygen 
and suction as needed; 
to restore and sustain 
the three elevators; to 
restore and improve 
resident activity and 
dining space as needed; 
and to make exterior 
improvements to the 
ambulance loading area, 
the parking lot and 
the building exterior.  
The applicant does not 
anticipate any price or 
service impacts on the 
Applicant’s existing 
patient panel as a result 
of the application. 
The estimated capital 
expenditures for this 
project is $7,101,000 
(March 2020 dollars).  
Any ten taxpayers of 
the Commonwealth may 
register in connection 
with the application no 
later than April 30, 2020 
or 30 days from the 
filing date, whichever is 
later, by contacting the 
Department of Public 
Health Determination of 
Need Program, Attention 
Program Director, 250 
Washington Street, 6th 
Floor, Boston, MA 02108.  
The application may 
be inspected at such 
address.

3/26/20
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LEGAL NOTICE
Final Notice and Public 

Explanation 
of a Proposed Activity in 
a 100-Year Floodplain 
and Wetland
To:  All interested 
Agencies, Groups and 
Individuals
This is to give notice 
that the Malden 
Redevelopment 
Authority (MRA), agent 
for and representative 
member of, the North 
Suburban Consortium, 
and the Commonwealth 
of Massachusetts, 

Department of Housing 
and Community 
Development (DHCD), 
have conducted an 
evaluation as required 
by Executive Order 11988 
and 11990, in accordance 
with HUD regulations at 
24 CFR 55.20 Subpart C 
Procedures for Making 
Determinations on 
Floodplain Management 
and Wetlands Protection.  
The activity is funded 
under the HOME 
Investment Partnerships 
Act, under Title II of 
the Cranston-Gonzalez 
National Affordable 
Housing Act, 42 U.S.C. 
12701 et. Seq. as 
amended and the 
Housing Choice Vouchers 
Program (HCVP) 
under Section 8 of the 
Housing Act of 1937, 
as amended under 
HUD grant numbers 
M-15-DC-25-0212 for 
MRA HOME, MA18-
SG-25-0100 for DHCD 
HOME, and HUD number 
MA02-SG-25-0100 for 
HCVP.  The proposed 
project is located at 
1005 Broadway in 
Chelsea, MA, Suffolk 
County.  The project 
will comprise 38 units 
of newly constructed, 
affordable rental homes 
for families. The site 
is vacant and is about 
28,130 square feet in 
area. There will be a 
four-story building with 
community space and 
some parking on the 
first floor plus exterior 
surface parking totaling 
42 on-site parking spaces 
and 3 levels of housing 
above the first floor.  
According to the FIRM 
map (No. 25025C0019J, 
effective 3-16-2016) a 
small portion of the site 
(3,268 sf) is located 
within the 100 year 
flood plain with Base 
Flood Elevation of 10 
feet North American 
Vertical Datum of 1988 
(NAVD88).  The building 
first floor entrance, some 
parking, and community 
rooms are located 3.5 
feet above the 100 year 
flood plain.
The MRA and DHCD 
have considered the 
following alternatives 
and mitigation measures 
to be taken to minimize 
adverse impacts and to 
restore and preserve 
natural and beneficial 
values: (i) reasons why 
the action must take 
place in a floodplain/
wetland: the preferred 
alternative provides 
public benefits by 
creating 38 new 
affordable homes; the 
project will provide 
for storm water 
management and flood 
mitigation; and  the 
portion of the site in 
the flood plain will 
be used for parking 
or open space;  (ii) 
alternatives considered 
and reasons for non-
selection: development 
of commercial building 
would increase 
traffic and adversely 
impact residential 
neighborhood; and 
would be inconsistent 
with city goals; not 
doing the project 
would leave a vacant 
blighted site and deprive 
the area of needed 
affordable housing; (iii) 
mitigation measures 
to be taken - pervious 
surface will be increased; 
building location and 
construction, parking 
and community space 
mitigate potential flood 
damage; storm water 
management system 
will be constructed; and 

landscaping will be 
created. The developer 
has completed all 
compliance processes 
required by the 
Commonwealth 
of Massachusetts, 
Department of 
Environmental 
Protection, and received 
MEPA Certificate 10-5-18 
and Waterways License 
No. 14821, February 18, 
2020, authorizing the 
planned construction 
and improvements, and 
a Superseding Order 
of Conditions from 
Conservation Commission 
August 23, 2018. 
The MRA and DHCD 
have reevaluated the 
alternatives to building 
in the floodplain/
wetland and have 
determined that it has no 
practicable alternative.  
Environmental files that 
document compliance 
with steps 3 through 6 
of Executive Order 11988 
and 11990, are available 
for public inspection, 
review and copying 
upon email or U.S. 
Postal Service request 
as delineated in the last 
paragraph of this notice 
for receipt of comments.  
There are three primary 
purposes for this 
notice.  First, people 
who may be affected by 
activities in floodplains/
wetlands and those who 
have an interest in the 
protection of the natural 
environment should be 
given an opportunity 
to express their 
concerns and provide 
information about these 
areas.  Commenters 
are encouraged to 
offer alternative sites, 
alternative methods 
to serve the same 
public purpose, or 
methods to minimize 
and mitigate impacts. 
Second, an adequate 
public notice program 
can be an important 
public educational tool. 
The dissemination of 
information and request 
for public comment 
about flood plains and 
wetlands can facilitate 
and enhance Federal 
efforts to reduce the risks 
and impacts associated 
with the occupancy and 
modification of these 
special areas. Third, as 
a matter of fairness, 
when the Federal 
government determines 
it will participate in 
actions taking place in 
floodplains/wetlands, it 
must inform those who 
may be put at greater or 
continued risk.
Written comments must 
be received by the MRA 
or DHCD at the following 
addresses or by email on 
or before April 3, 2020: 
Malden Redevelopment 
Authority, 17 Pleasant 
Street, Malden, MA 
02148, Attention James 
Barnes, HOME Director, 
Tel. 781-324-5720 or 
Commonwealth of 
Massachusetts Dept. of 
Housing & Community 
Development, 100 
Cambridge Street, 
Suite 300, Boston, 
Massachusetts 
02114, Attention Dan 
Tobyne, Telephone # 
617-573-1300 or via 
email to jbarnes@
maldenredevelopment.
com or dan.tobyne@
state.ma.us. A full 
description of the project 
may be requested by 
email or U. S. Postal 
Service, and will be 
provided by email or U. 
S. Postal Service.

Date: March 26, 2020
C

LEGAL NOTICE
NOTICE OF FINDING OF 
NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT

AND 
NOTICE OF INTENT TO 
REQUEST RELEASE OF 

FUNDS
March 26, 2020
North Suburban HOME 
Consortium
c/o Malden 
Redevelopment Authority
17 Pleasant Street
Malden, Massachusetts 
02148
Telephone # 781-324-
5720  
Massachusetts 
Department of Housing 
and Community 
Development
100 Cambridge Street, 
Suite 300
Boston, Massachusetts 
02114
Telephone # 617-573-
1300
These notices shall satisfy 
two separate but related 
procedural requirements 
for activities to be 
undertaken by the 
Malden Redevelopment 
Authority (MRA), 
as agent for and 
representative member 
of, the North Suburban 
HOME Consortium, 
and the Massachusetts 
Department of Housing 
and Community 
Development (DHCD).
REQUEST FOR RELEASE 
OF FUNDS
On or about April 13, 
2020 the MRA and 
DHCD will submit 
requests to the United 
States Department of 
Housing and Urban 
Development (HUD) for 
the release of HOME 
funds available through 
the HOME Investment 
Partnerships Act, under 
Title II of the Cranston-
Gonzalez National 
Affordable Housing 
Act, 42 U.S.C. 12701 
et. Seq. as amended, 
and for the release of 
Housing Choice Vouchers 
Program (HCVP) funds 
under Section 8 of the 
Housing Act of 1937, as 
amended, to undertake 
the development of 
affordable housing, in a 
project known as 1005 
Broadway, in Chelsea, 
MA. The amount of HOME 
funding is estimated to 
be: $300,000. Traggorth 
Companies LLC proposes 
to construct 38 units 
of multifamily rental 
housing affordable to 
households earning 
60% or less of the Area 
Median Income on a 
.65 acre site at the 
intersection of Clinton 
Street and Broadway, 
Chelsea, MA. There 
will be one four story 
elevator building along 
with 5,000 sq ft of open 
space The total unit mix 
is 11 1-bedroom units, 23 
2-bedroom units, and 4 
3-bedroom units.
FINDING OF NO 
SIGNIFICANT IMPACT
The two agencies 
have determined 
that the project will 
have no significant 
impact on the human 
environment.  Therefore, 
an Environmental 
Impact Statement 
under the National 
Environmental Policy 
Act of 1969 (NEPA) is 
not required. Additional 
project information 
is contained in the 
Environmental Review 
Record (ERR) - at the 
Malden Redevelopment 
Authority, 17 Pleasant 
Street, Malden, MA 
02148, attn. James 
Barnes or jbarnes@
maldenredevelopment.
com, or at DHCD, 100 
Cambridge Street, Suite 

300, Boston, MA  02114, 
attn. Dan Tobyne or 
dan.tobyne@state.
ma.us. The ERR will 
be made available 
for review either 
electronically or by U.S. 
Mail. Please submit your 
request by U.S. Mail 
or email at the above 
addresses. 
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Any individual, group, 
or agency disagreeing 
with this determination 
or wishing to comment 
on this activity may 
submit written comments 
to the MRA or DHCD at 
the respective email or 
U. S. Postal addresses 
indicated above. All 
comments received 
by April 13, 2020 
will be considered by 
these agencies prior to 
authorizing submission 
of a request for release 
of funds.  Comments 
should specify which 
notice they are 
addressing.
RELEASE OF FUNDS
The MRA certifies to HUD 
that Gary Christenson in 
his capacity as Mayor of 
the City of Malden and 
DHCD certifies to HUD 
that Catherine Racer in 
her capacity as Certifying 
Officer, consent to 
accept the jurisdiction 
of the Federal Courts if 
an action is brought to 
enforce responsibilities 
in relation to the 
environmental review 
process and that 
these responsibilities 
have been satisfied.  
HUD’s approval of the 
certification satisfies its 
responsibilities under 
NEPA and related laws 
and authorities, and 
allows each agency to 
use Program funds.
OBJECTIONS TO RELEASE 
OF FUNDS
HUD will consider 
objections to its 
release of funds and 
this certification for 
a period of fifteen 
days following the 
anticipated submission 
date or its actual 
receipt of the request 
(whichever is later) 
only if they are on one 
of the following bases:  
(a) the certification 
was not executed by 
the Certifying Officer of 
the MRA or DHCD; (b) 
the MRA or DHCD has 
omitted a step or failed 
to make a decision or 
finding required by HUD 
regulations at 24 CFR 
Part 58;  (c) the grant 
recipient has committed 
funds or incurred costs 
not authorized by 24 CFR 
Part 58 before approval 
of a release of funds by 
HUD; or  (d) another 
Federal agency acting 
pursuant to 40 CFR Part 
1504 has submitted a 
written finding that the 
project is unsatisfactory 
from the standpoint of 
environmental quality.  
Objections must be 
prepared and submitted 
via email in accordance 
with the required 
procedures (24 CFR Part 
58, Sec. 58.76) and shall 
be addressed to The U.S. 
Department of Housing 
and Urban Development 
(HUD), Boston, MA, and 
should be addressed to 
robert.d.shumeyko@
hud.gov of that office. 
Potential objectors 
should contact the Boston 
HUD office via email to 
verify the actual last day 
of the objection period.
Gary Christenson, Mayor, 
City of Malden, MA 
Catherine Racer, 
Associate Director, DHCD

3/26/20
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LEGAL NOTICE
Chelsea Public Schools

Superintendent
Almi G. Abeyta, Ed.D.

March 26, 2020
Dear Chelsea Community,
 After months of 
public input into this 
budget process, we 
are very excited to be 
presenting the FY 2021 
budget to the Chelsea 
School Committee on 
Thursday, April 9, 2020 
at 6:30 p.m. at City 
Hall.  We recognize 
that participating in 
large group gatherings 
is prohibited due to 
COVID-19 and the 
importance of social 
distancing with no more 
than 10 people in one 
place.  Thus, the budget 
hearing will be limited 
to the Chelsea Public 
Schools leadership and 
the Chair of the School 
Committee.  The meeting 
will be shown on Chelsea 
Cable and live streamed 
on the Chelsea Public 
Schools Facebook Page 
per the revised open 
meeting law issued 
on March 10, 2020.  
All School Committee 
members will dial in to 
the meeting except for 
the Chair.  
 Since our goal this year 
has been to maximize 
participation in the 
budget process, we have 
set the following process 
in place.  The public 
hearing will be on April 
9, 2020.  After April 
9, 2020, we will be 
taking public comments 
through the weekend 
(ending Sunday, April 12, 
2020) via writing at the 
following email address: 
superintendent@
chelseaschools.com or 
call (617) 466–4450 to 
leave a message that will 
be transcribed.  
Then, we will hold a 
second meeting on 
Tuesday, April 14, 2020 
at 7:00 p.m. so the 
written comments or 
phoned messages can 
be read publicly, and I 
or my team can respond 
publicly.  The final 
budget meeting will be 
held on Thursday, April 
16, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. 
and will be limited to 
Chelsea Public Schools 
leadership and the Chair 
of the School Committee 
while the other School 
Committee members dial 
in.  The meeting will be 
shown on Chelsea Cable 
and live streamed on the 
Chelsea Public Schools 
Facebook Page.   
Sincerely,
 Almi G. Abeyta, Ed.D. 

3/26/20
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Chelsea Public Schools

Superintendent
Almi G. Abeyta, Ed.D.
Estimada Comunidad de 
Chelsea:
 Después de meses de 
aportes del público 
en este proceso 
presupuestario, estamos 
muy contentos de 
presentar el presupuesto 
del año fiscal 2021 
al Comité Escolar de 
Chelsea el jueves 9 de 
abril de 2020 a las 6:30 
p.m. en el ayuntamiento 
“City Hall”. Sin 
embargo, reconocemos 
que está prohibido 
participar en reuniones 
de grupos grandes 
debido a KOVID-19 
y la importancia 
del distanciamiento 
social con no más 
de 10 personas en 
un solo lugar. Por lo 
tanto, la audiencia del 

presupuesto se limitará 
al liderazgo de las 
Escuelas Públicas de 
Chelsea y al Presidente 
del Comité Escolar. La 
reunión se transmitirá en 
vivo por Chelsea Cable 
y trasmitido vivo en 
Facebook de las Escuelas 
de Chelsea según la ley 
revisada de la reunión 
abierta emitida el 10 
de marzo de 2020. 
Todos los miembros del 
Comité Escolar llamarán 
a la reunión excepto el 
Presidente.
Dado que nuestro 
objetivo este año ha 
sido maximizar la 
participación en el 
proceso presupuestario, 
hemos establecido el 
siguiente proceso.
La audiencia pública 
será el 9 de abril de 
2020. Después del 
9 de abril de 2020, 
recibiremos comentarios 
públicos durante el fin 
de semana (que termina 
el domingo 12 de abril 
de 2020) por escrito a 
la siguiente dirección 
de correo electrónico: 
superintendent@
chelseaschools.com o 
llame al (617) 466-4450 
para dejar un mensaje 
que se pueda transcribir. 
Luego, tendremos una 
segunda reunión el 
martes 14 de abril de 
2020 a las 7:00 p.m. 
para que los comentarios 
escritos o mensajes 
telefónicos se puedan 
leer públicamente.
La reunión final del 
presupuesto se llevará 
a cabo el jueves 16 de 
abril de 2020 a las 7:00 
p.m. y se limitará al 
liderazgo de las Escuelas 
Públicas de Chelsea 
y al Presidente del 
Comité Escolar mientras 
los demás miembros 
del Comité Escolar se 
conectan. La reunión se 
transmitirá en vivo por 
Chelsea Cable
Sinceramente,
Almi G. Abeyta, Ed.D.

3/26/20
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PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE
In accordance with 
Chapter 71, Section 
38N, the Chelsea School 
Committee will hold 
a public hearing on 
Thursday, April 9, 2020 
at 6:30 p.m. in the City 
Council Chambers at 
Chelsea City Hall for the 
purpose of receiving 
comments on:
 • 
School Choice for the 
2020-2021 school year.
 • 
The proposed 2020-2021 
school budget. Copies 
of the budget proposal 
will be available for 
inspection no later than 2 
days prior to the hearing 
at the Chelsea Public 
Library and the Office 
of the Superintendent of 
Schools
The meeting is closed to 
observe social distancing 
guidelines.  The meeting 
will be live streamed for 
the public at :
Chelsea Cable TV
https://www.
facebook.com/
ChelseaPublicSchools/
Agenda is available 
online at the Chelsea 
Public Schools website
https://www.
chelseaschools.com/
Public Comments can be 
emailed or telephoned to 
the following 
by Sunday, April 12, 
2020:
superintendent@
chelseaschools.com
617-466-4450

3/26/20
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REUNION PUBLICA

De acuerdo con el 
Capítulo 71, Sección 
38N, el Comité Escolar 
de Chelsea llevará a 
cabo una audiencia 
pública el jueves, 9 de 
Abril del 2020 a las 
6:30 p.m. en la Sala del 
Consejo Municipal en la 
Alcaldía de Chelsea con 
el propósito de recibir 
comentarios sobre:
 • 
La Elección de las 
Escuelas para el año 
escolar 2020-2021.
 • 
El presupuesto escolar 
propuesto para el año 
2020-2021. Las copias 
de la propuesta del 
presupuesto estarán 
disponibles para su 
inspección a más 
tardar 2 días antes 
de la audiencia en la 
Biblioteca Pública de 
Chelsea y la Oficina de la 
Superintendente de las 
Escuelas.
La reunión está cerrada 
para observar las pautas 
de distanciamiento 
social. La reunión se 
transmitirá en vivo para 
el público en:
Chelsea Cable TV
https://www.
facebook.com/
ChelseaPublicSchools/
La agenda está 
disponible en línea en el 
sitio web de las Escuelas 
Públicas de Chelsea
https://www.
chelseaschools.com/
Los comentarios públicos 
pueden enviarse por 
correo electrónico o por 
teléfono a los siguientes 
para el domingo 12 de 
abril de 2020:
superintendent@
chelseaschools.com
617-466-4450

3/26/20
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Crown Castle 

is proposing to replace 
telecommunications 
antennas mounted on 
a 40-foot utility pole 
for an overall height of 
46 feet at the following 
site: 103 Poplar Street, 
Chelsea, Suffolk County, 
MA 02150; N 42° 23’ 
40.10”, W 71° 02’ 
02.68”. Crown Castle is 
also proposing to replace 
telecommunications 
antennas mounted on 
a 34-foot utility pole 
for an overall height of 
40 feet at the following 
site: 5 Maverick Street, 
Chelsea, Suffolk County, 
MA 02150; N 42° 23’ 
21.97”, W 71° 02’ 
04.37”.Crown Castle 
invites comments from 
any interested party 
on the impact of the 
proposed action on any 
districts, sites, buildings, 
structures or objects 
significant in American 
history, archaeology, 
engineering or culture 
that are listed or 
determined eligible for 
listing in the National 
Register of Historic Places 
and/or specific reason 
the proposed action 
may have a significant 
impact on the quality of 
the human environment. 
Specific information 
regarding the project 
is available by calling 
Monica Gambino, 
2000 Corporate Drive, 
Canonsburg, PA 15317, 
Monica.Gambino@
CrownCastle.com, 724-
416-2516 within 30 
days of the date of this 
publication.

3/26/20
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• 123 APTS. FOR RENT

BUILDING 
FOR SALE

LYNN - 2 bedroom, 1 
bath, kitchen, living room 
$1800 month includes 
heat & hot water. Call 
Vipul 781-218-9706
4/1
------------
REVERE Beachmont - 
Available now.
3BR, 2BA, LR, Kit, Laundry 
in bldg., Sec 8 approved. 
$2500 incl. heat 339-
224-3839
3/25

WINTHROP - 1BR, open 
concept KIT/LR, lg. Deck 
w/views. Walk to T, close 
to beach. Cat OK. $1500 
includes util. Dep. Req’d. 
Must see! 617-682-6498
3/26
-------------
CHELSEA - Shurtleff 
St. - 3&4 BR Apt., gas 
heat, lead cert. Sec 8 
OK, No smoking, no pets 
781-844-1133
4/1

REVERE
Great Location
2 Store Fronts 1 4BR Apt. 
5 open Pkg. spots
$950.000
617 785 7027

• 272 GEN’L  HELP  WANTEDSOBER
HOUSING

Sober Housing Accommo-
dations
Safe and sober housing 
accommodations for men 
and women available 
now in Revere, East 
Boston and Lynn. Call 
today 617-610-0053 or 
visit www.americasober.
com
---------------------------

PART TIME DRIVING 
INSTRUCTORS - Weekday 
afternoons to early 
evenings & Saturdays. 
Certified and experience 
preferred will train. Call 
Pleasant Auto School
(781)284-4388
4/1
----------------
DELIVERY DRIVER - Part 
Time
For a dry cleaners in 
Winthrop
Part time. 10-14 Hours 
per week.
Early afternoons Approx. 
Between 12pm-2pm. 
Valid driver’s license 

required & must provide 
a copy of driving record 
from RMV.
617-834-2404
--------------------------
CUSTOMER SERVICE REP. 
wanted for
Dry Cleaners in 
Winthrop.
Wed-Friday afternoons. 
Please contact Marco 
2404-834-617
-----------------
Sociedad Latina seeks a 
Steam Team Coordinator 
for their Umana - East 
Boston site. If interested, 
Send Resume & Cover 
Letter to juan@socie-

dadlatina.org or apply 
throughwww.sociedadlati-
na.org/careers.
3/26
------------------
GENERAL HELP: Full time 
or Part time available 
-Mon-Fri 8 to 4. Laborer 
needed for Marina Ser-
vice Dept. Winthrop. We 
are willing to train right 
candidate, mechanical 
experience helpful but 
not necessary. Please 
call 617-846-1100 ask 
for Lloyd. 
3/25

WINTHROP Room to rent 
on Bellevue Ave., very 
quiet house, off street 
parking, with w/d, tv, 
internet. Contact Carl  
1776btown@ gmail.com
$900 month

ROOM 
FOR RENT

----------------------
DEADLINES: For classi-
fied line ads, deadlines 
are Monday by 4 p.m. 
Call 781-485-0588 or 
fax the ad to 781-485-
1403
------------------------------
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OBITUARIES

“Meeting the needs of the families we serve.” 

ANTHONY MEMORIAL -
FRANK A. WELSH & SONS 

FUNERAL HOME
Peter A. Zaksheski 

Type III Licensed Funeral Director

718 Broadway, Chelsea  –  617-889-2723  –  617-884-3259
www.ChelseaFuneralService.com

OBITUARIES
All obituaries and death notices 

will be at a cost of 
$100.00 per paper.  

That includes photo.
Please send to 

obits@reverejournal.com
or call 781-485-0588

Carafa Family 
Funeral 

Home Inc.
389 Washington Ave.

Chelsea
617-884-4188

Amy C-Almas
William R. Carafa - 
Funeral Directors

carafafuneralhome.com

TORF FUNERAL
SERVICE

Pre-need planning with our 
price protection guarantee. 

Arrangements made at our  
facility or in the comfort of  

your own home
4 generations of  the Torf  Tradition:

Deborah Torf  Golden
Amy Torf  Golden

Hyman J. Torf  (1903-2000)
M.L. Torf  (1867-1940)

(617) 889-2900
(800)428-7161

www.torffuneralservice.com

For Advertising Rates, Call 617-884-2416

John J. Recca 
Painting

Interior/Exterior 
Commercial/Residential

Fully Insured 
Quality Work

Reasonable Rates   
Free Estimates

781-241-2454

PAINTING

1 col. x  
1 inch
$60.00

For 3 Months
($5 Per Week)

ASPHALT/PAVING

G Curb Cuts G Landscaping G Water Lines G Excavation
G Concrete Foundations G Retaining Walls G Stone Delivery

G Bobcat Service G Concrete G Seal CoatG Sewer Lines G Free Fill
BOB 781-284-6311

617-A-S-P-H-A-L-T
Family Operated

Since 1963

ASPHALT PAVING - CONSTRUCTION

R. SASSO & SONS

PEST CONTROL

Painting and Landcaping
Residential Painting • Cleaning 

& pruning plants

Call or text  617-767-5048
elvessantosta@hotmail.com

CONTRACTING

1 col. x  
2 inches
$10/wk

Neighborhood Affordable 
General Contractors

857-258-5584
Home Improvements Consultants

Residential/ Commercial • Interior/
Exterior • New Construction Build and 
Design • Attics • Basements • Additions

Vinyl Siding •Roofing • Porches
Windows • Kitchen and bathrooms

Pre-approved Contractors for first time 
home buyers programs

VICTOR V. MA CSL#088821 
Quality Work @ Reasonable Rates

Free Estimates! 30 Years Experience!

Nick 
D’Agostino
Professional 

Painter
Cell: 

617-270-3178
Fully Insured
Free Estimates

Chelsea'Chelsea's s Professional Service DirectoryProfessional Service Directory

Advertise 
for 3 months 

for only:
2 col. x 1 inch

$120.00
For 3 Months

($10/wk)

2 col. x 2 inches
$240.00

TO ADVERTISE 
IN OUR 

SERVICE DIRECTORY
PLEASE CALL 

781-485-0588 X110 
OR EMAIL 

KBRIGHT@REVEREJOURNAL.COM

Lorraine (Waite) Mull-
ins, Gallo, Swaffield, 84, 
of Lake Suzy, Fl. formerly 
of Chelsea. passed away 
unexpectedly on March 8, 
2020 at Fawcett Hospital in 
Port Charlotte Fl. 

She was born Sept.16, 
1935 in Everett to the late 
Edwin and Ellen ( Ander-
son ) Waite.

She attended the Everett 
school system, and gradu-
ated Everett High School 
in 1953. While there, she 
was on the EHS Honor 
Roll, The Secretarial Staff, 
Drama Cub and was part 
of the Gilbert and Sullivan 
Theatre Group. She was a 
Rainbow Girl and would 
also perform with her father 
in the Esso Variety Shows. 
She enjoyed get togethers 
with her cousin Jackie, her 
friend Janet, along with 
other friends, that would 
include rollerskating, mov-
ies, swimming, singing and 
dancing.

She took college writ-
ing courses and was a very 
talented writer of stories, 
songs, and poems. As an 
amazing journalist and 
photographer, she was the 
keeper of our family histo-
ry. She was an avid reader, 
coin collector and lover of 
world history. She was an 
outstanding professional 
secretary, bookkeeper, and 
accountant. She worked 
for Town and Country Fine 
Jewelry, in Chelsea in the 
diamond department for 
twenty years before retir-
ing.

She was a Proud, Lov-
ing, Caring and Devoted 
Mother, Nana, Great Nana, 
Wife, Daughter, Sister, 
Aunt, Cousin, Niece and 
Friend. She enjoyed fami-
ly and friend get togethers, 
board and card games, at-
tending musicals and plays, 
dances at the Wonderland 
Ballroom, watching her 
Boston Red Sox, Florida 
Rays and Golf, collecting 
elephants and lighthouses, 
cooking, crossword puzzles 
and of course, her lottery. 
She loved hot air balloon 
rides, beautiful sunsets and 
butterflies.

As a world traveler, 
she remained lifelong pen 
pals with all the friends 
she met in her travels. She 
was deeply spiritual, and a 
proud member of the Unity 
Church of Peace in North 
Port, Fl, where she was a 
part of the Friday writing 
group and the Wednesday 
book club, a co-ordinater of 
the Fall Festival and often a 
Platform assistant. She was 

a champion of All people 
and animals. She was loved 
and adored by all who knew 
her. She leaves a legacy of 
love, and will forever be 
sadly missed.

She is survived by her 
devoted husband, James 
“Jim” Swaffield of Florida; 
her loving children: Lynn 
Ann (Mullins) Petersen 
and her husband, Bruce of 
Florida, Frank Mullins and 
his wife, Lisa of Massachu-
setts, Ronda (Mullins) Pon-
te and her husband, Charles 
of Florida, Lori (Mullins) 
Tivay and her husband, 
Kamyar of Massachusetts, 
Robert Mullins and his 
wife, Barbara of Massachu-
setts, Florence (Mullins) 
Repecko and her husband, 
Jay of New Hampshire, 
Nancy (Mullins) Toma-
sik and her husband, Stan 
of Florida; her cherished 
grandchildren: Michael To-
masik, John Repecko III, 
Lauren ( Repecko) Griffeth, 
Nick Ponte, Christopher 
Tomasik, Bobby Mullins, 
Robert Mullins Jr, Sean 
Mullins, Cassaundra Mul-
lins; adored great grand-
children: Shawn, Kylie and 
Thomas Griffeth; dDear 
brother Stanley Waite and 
his wife, Sandra of Florida 
and dear sister/cousin Jac-
queline “Jackie” (Ferguson) 
Goins and her life compan-
ion, Howard of Massachu-
setts. She is also survived 
by many nieces, nephews, 
cousins, and step children. 
She was predeceased by her 
beloved twin sons, George 
and Reed Mullins and 
grandson Ralph DiZoglio, 
her late husbands, George 
Mullins and Leo Gallo and 
her late parents, Edwin and 
Ellen (Anderson) Waite.

Special thanks to Rev. 
Donna Loflin for always 
being there for our mom.

A Celebration of Life 
will be held on Saturday, 
May 9, 2020 at 2 p.m. at 
the Unity Church of Peace, 
1250 Rutledge St. North 
Port, Fl. 34288; (941/423-
8171). Due to current 
events in our country, the 
date noted could possibly 
change.

George Reardon
Certified drug and alcohol counselor 

George E. Reardon of 
Seabrook, NH passed away 
on March 12,  after a long 
battle with Cancer. 

George was born on June 
6, 1959 and raised in Chel-
sea. He attended Chelsea 
High School and furthered 
his education by graduating 
from college. George then 
went on to be a certified al-
cohol and drug counselor, 
an ongoing passion of his. 
George had also contribut-
ed in serving the commu-
nity of Everett for many 
years. He helped many 
individuals throughout his 
life. George’s passion for 
helping others was shown 
not only in his career as a 
counselor but in the con-
stant selfless acts he did for 
others. He also had a talent 
for making anyone laugh. 

George is survived by his 
beloved wife of 43 years, 
Ida M. Reardon; his two 
daughters, Lisa Higgins and 
Katrina Reardon and grand-
child Gregory Higgins Jr.

He was a devoted hus-

band to his wife Ida, a 
devoted father to his two 
beautiful daughters and 
devoted grandfather to his 
grandson, Gregory Jr. All 
were the light of his life. He 
cherished his family, espe-
cially his grandson, Grego-
ry Jr. George will live on in 
memory through his family 
which also includes his  ex-
tended family of brothers, 
cousins, etc. 

Due to the current coro-
na virus pandemic, services 
are being postponed until 
further notice. 

Marianne Quam
Retired CNA

Marianne T. (Amorello) 
Quam, 70, of North Read-
ing, formerly of Chelsea, 
died from injuries after be-
ing hit by a motor vehicle 
on Main Street in North 
Reading on Thursday, 
March 19, 2020.

Born in Revere, on Oc-
tober 3, 1949, the daughter 
of the late Peter and Mary 
(Kneeland) Amorello, 
Marianne was a graduate 
of Chelsea High School.

A retired Certified Nurs-
ing Assisant, she worked 
at the Meadow View Nurs-
ing Home in North Read-
ing for 25 years. She also 
worked part time at Stop 
& Shop in North Reading. 
She was a full-time wife 
and grandmother.

Marianne was an in-
credibly loving and caring 
person, who never had a 
bad word to say about any-
one. She loved her family 
and friends and cared for 
many patients as if they 
were her own parents.

Her grandchildren made 
her so happy. She loved to 
cook and read. Marianne 
had a desire to make others 
happy. She always would 
do more than her share at 
work or with her family.

Family members in-
clude her loving hus-
band of 33 years, Dean 
D. Quam; loving sons, 

Charles Newman and his 
wife, Teri and Brian Quam 
and his wife, Donna; 
daughters, April Newman 
and her partner, John Rus-
so and Kristin Stanley and 
her husband, George; her 
brother, Robert Kneeland; 
grandchildren: Nicole and 
Nora Newman, Scarlett, 
Olivia, Betty, Lily, George 
and Jordan Stanley, Al-
yssa, Brianna, Callie and 
Brian Quam and James 
and Joshua Russo.

There will be a celebra-
tion of life at a future time. 
Memorial donations may 
be made in her memory 
to the CCS/North Read-
ing Food Pantry, P.O. Box 
626, North Reading, MA 
01864. Arrangements are 
under the direction of the 
Croswell Funeral Home, 
19 Bow Street, North 
Reading. www.croswellfu-
neralhome.com,

Lorraine (Waite) Mullins, 
Gallo, Swaffield 

Of Florida, formerly of Chelsea

Birthday Remembrance
~ March 27th ~

SUSAN M. LUONGO

Mom, It's been 20 years 
since you were called away, 
they say it gets easier every 

day, only time will tell. 
I am still not taking it very 

well. You were everything to 
me, when I think of you 

I cry. God took you because 
you were the best. He knew 

you were suffering and 
needed the rest. I love you 

and miss you.
Love - 

Your daughter Michelle

To place a 
memoriam 

in the 
Chelsea  
Record, 

please call 
781-485-0588

Visit chelsearecord.com
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NEWS FROM AROUND THE REGION

COUNCIL 
MEETINGS 
COULD HAPPEN 
REMOTELY

EVERETT -  City Coun-
cil President Rosa DiFlo-
rio has suspended Coun-
cil meetings until April 
27, mirroring the school 
district’s response to the 
COVID-19 outbreak. But 
meetings could resume 
sooner thanks to a statewide 
emergency order allowing 
local governments to con-
duct business remotely.

The administration of 
Gov. Charlie Baker and 
Lt. Gov. Karyn Polito an-
nounced on March 12 an 
emergency order modify-
ing the state’s Open Meet-
ing Law. Generally, a cer-
tain number of members 
must be physically present 
to hold a meeting – known 
as a quorum. The order dis-
penses with this require-
ment, allowing some or all 
members to attend remote-
ly. 

“Low-cost telephone, so-
cial media and other inter-
net-based technologies are 
currently available that will 
permit the convening of a 
public body through virtual 
means,” the order states.

The order is in keeping 
with the advice from the 
Centers for Disease Con-
trol and Prevention (CDC) 
and the Massachusetts De-
partment of Public Health 
(DPH) to “socially isolate” 
to reduce the risk of expo-
sure to the disease. This ad-
vice is especially crucial to 
individuals over 60 (almost 
half of the City Council) or 
with compromised immune 
systems.

Governments must also 
provide the public with re-
al-time access to remote 
meetings. Those that are 
financially unable to do so 
may post meeting contents 
online afterward in the form 
of a recording or transcript.

The Everett City Clerk’s 
office is researching the 
possibility of virtual meet-
ings.

“We don’t want to put 
people at risk, so we’ll see 
how we can do it remotely,” 
City Clerk Sergio Cornelio 
told Independent. “We’re 
all on board and ready to 
keep moving forward.”

“The safety of our res-
idents and my colleagues 
is our main priority,” said 
Councilor Anthony DiP-
ierro. “The whole situation 
remains fluid and I defer 
to President DiFlorio and 
Clerk Cornelio on how we 
will proceed.”

“I can do whatever is 
necessary and will remain 
flexible,” said Councilor 
Jimmy Tri Le.

“I have faith that Clerk 
Cornelio and Council Pres-

ident DiFlorio will work 
collaboratively and quick-
ly to get our government 
running,” said Councilor 
Michael McLaughlin. “We 
have an obligation to work 
together to put public safety 
first.”

“It is a very difficult time 
for everyone right now,” 
said Councilor Fred Ca-
pone. “We need to do what 
we can to minimize the 
spread of the virus.”

“The emergency pre-
cautions adopted by the 
City and state continue 
to become stricter,” said 
Councilwoman Stephanie 
Martins. “I have the abil-
ity and the tools to meet 
remotely, and am open to 
online meetings during this 
period.”

“I would be open to vir-
tual meetings. I can do this 
from my home,” said Coun-
cilor Gerly Adrien. “In 
times like now, we should 
be utilizing technology to 
deliver to our constituents.”

However, some coun-
cilors questioned how 
practical it was to expect 
the body to meet remote-
ly, citing the fact that not 
all members have reliable 
internet access or the pre-
requisite technological acu-
men. Another concern was 
how residents would be 
able to participate in virtu-
al meetings, something that 
other governments around 
the Commonwealth are cur-
rently exploring.

There is at least one piece 
of business that needs to be 
addressed prior to April 27 - 
the list of department heads 
the mayor is seeking to con-
firm. The piece was on the 
agenda at the last Council 
meeting on March 9, but 
the body voted to postpone 
the vote until résumés for 
appointees could be provid-
ed by the administration.

“I want to make sure the 
Mayor’s appointments do 
not go through without the 
résumé review,” said Coun-
cilor Adrien.

NON-PROFITS 
DEALING WITH 
CLOSURES

EAST BOSTON  - The 
nationwide guidelines to 
help combat the COVID-19 
(coronavirus) pandemic 
sweeping the city, nation 
and the world has led to the 
closure of schools, busi-
nesses and churches across 
East Boston. 

Many nonprofits here 
that serve thousands of 
school-age children when 
school is out or provide free 
services to the homeless 
have had to make the tough 
decision to close amid fears 
of spreading the virus. 

In Eastie the Salesian 
Boys & Girls Club, East 

Boston Social Centers, the 
East Boston YMCA (see 
exception below) and the 
neighborhood’s BCYF 
Community Centers, as 
well as the East Boston 
Community Soup Kitchen, 
are all closed until further 
notice. 

“Unfortunately, for the 
time being, this is the saf-
est way to handle the situ-
ation,” said Boys & Girls 
Club Executive Director 
Michael Triant. “We had a 
cleaning company in to dis-
infect the entire building. 
Our staff was in as Monday 
to continue to disinfect all 
equipment and supplies. On 
Tuesday we will work with 
our friends at the YMCA to 
serve as a host feeding site. 
Breakfast and lunch will be 
available for pick up from 
8:30 a.m. to 10 a.m. on 
the front steps of the club. 
Please, everyone be smart 
and limit your contact with 
others during this time.”

Triant shared a photo of 
a worker from CM Gener-
al Services in a full hazmat 
suit spraying down the 
walls of the club on Byron 
Street over the weekend. 
The company sanitized 
over 30,000 square feet 
of the Boys & Girls Club 
building using the Clorox 
total 360 system. 

“However, our club will 
remain closed for members 
and parents,” said Traint. 
“We will have essential 
staff on site to answer any 
and all questions our par-
ents may have.”

At Zumix, Executive Di-
rector Madeleine Steczyns-
ki said the decision to close 
was out of an abundance of 
caution to protect the health 
of students, staff, commu-
nity members, and all of 
Zumix families. 

Steczynski said Zumix 
will be closed through at 
least March 27 and then re-
evaluate the situation as the 
pandemic unfolds. 

“We will continue to 
monitor the quickly evolv-
ing situation and re-eval-
uate this decision every 
week,” said Steczynski. 
We have taken this proac-
tive step to support Feder-
al, State and local efforts to 
mitigate the spread of the 
coronavirus. We want to be 
overly cautious given the 
high level of uncertainty 
about the spread of the vi-
rus.”

While there is no known 
case of COVID-19 within 
the ZUMIX community, 
the closing will help the 
community’s response to 
the virus and support the 
“social distancing” that 
is necessary to slow the 
spread of the virus at this 
critical stage. 

“All public and private 
events to be held at Zumix 

will not occur during the 
closure,” said Steczynski. 
“It is important to distin-
guish that, while we are 
closing the building, Zumix 
staff will continue to work 
remotely on future program 
development, fundraising, 
project work, and ways to 
stay deeply connected to 
our students and communi-
ties and help them through 
this crisis. These steps will 
ensure that students, radio 
hosts and community mem-
bers can return to Zumix 
knowing that our priority 
is that everyone has a joy-
ful experience when they 
return.”

Steczynski said Zumix 
staff will update any chang-
es on its website, along 
with social media channels.

Social Centers Executive 
Director Justin Pasquariello 
and East Boston YMCA Ex-
ecutive Director Joe Gaeta, 
whose agencies provide 
day care and after-school 
programs like the Boys & 
Girls Club and Zumix, also 
announced over the week-
end they would close.

“All East Boston Social 
Centers locations will be 
closed and suspending all 
child care, teen and adult 
programs effective Tues-
day, March 17 until further 
notice,” said Pasquareillo in 
a statement. “We encourage 
all families who can do so 
to keep their children home 
and take the appropriate 
precautions to avoid the 
spread of the virus. We are 
committed to supporting 
our community in this chal-
lenging time.”

Pasquariello reminded 
the community in these un-
certain times of the Social 
Centers’ motto, “When we 
all give, We all gain.”

However, the Eastie 
YMCA will remain open 
for food distribution and 
“essential childcare” ser-
vices. These services are 
limited to parents who will 
be on the frontlines com-
bating the virus. 

YMCA President and 
CEO James Morton said 
the YMCA will encourage 
families to keep their chil-
dren at home, but for those 
parents who are first-re-
sponders and “essential” 
employees who must work, 
the Y will provide a safe 
and nurturing place for their 
children. 

“Thousands of parents 
depend upon us for early 
education and before and 
after-school care. For these 
families, the services we 
offer are essential,” he said.

Over at the East Boston 
Community Soup Kitch-
en (EBCSK) the volunteer 
staff there said they made 
the difficult decision to 
suspend their weekly soup 
kitchen operations that 
help feed the homeless and 
low-income families in 
Eastie. 

“The EBCSK Leadership 
Team, in consultation with 
public officials and fellow 
service providers, made the 
difficult decision to suspend 
weekly soup kitchen opera-
tions due to the COVID-19 
outbreak,” said EBCSK in 
a statement. “We believe 
everyone deserves a warm 
meal, safe shelter, and sup-
portive community. But 
the health and safety of our 
guests and volunteers is our 
first priority. This decision 
was not made lightly. As 
you may know, this is the 
first time we have closed in 
more than [three] years of 
service to the community. 
Given that COVID-19 is 
spread through close per-
son-to-person contact, we 
recognize the potential risk 
to vulnerable guests and 
volunteers who convene in 
our close-knit space over 
shared meals, and we are 
exercising an abundance of 
caution in closing to protect 
the well-being of our com-
munity.”

The volunteer staff are 
working diligently to iden-
tify alternatives for EBCSK 
guests who have come to 
rely on the soup kitchen’s 

services. 
“In lieu of typical dona-

tions, we ask that our com-
munity members donate 
gift cards (valued at $10 
each) to local restaurants 
for our soup kitchen guests 
who are in need of a hot 
meal,” they said. 

Donations can be sent 
to East Boston Commu-
nity Soup Kitchen, P.O. 
BOX 497 East Boston, 
MA 02128, or East Boston 
Community Soup Kitchen, 
32 Paris St., East Boston, 
MA 02128. 

LUNCHES STILL 
AVAILABLE FOR 
LYNN RESIDENTS

LYNN - As COVID-19 
updates evolve worldwide, 
Lynn residents will be faced 
with varying degrees of 
hardship. Families who are 
in arduous economic situa-
tions are grappling with the 
joint need for childcare and 
maintaining an income. In 
addition to the need for care 
and wages, are concerns 
regarding the gap in educa-
tion and students who rely 
on Lynn Public Schools for 
lunchtime meals. 

In a statement released 
by Mayor Thomas Mc-
Gee, Grab and Go lunch-
es will be available for all 
students daily between 11 
a.m. and 1 p.m. pm at Mar-
shall Middle School, En-
glish High School, Classi-
cal High School, and Lynn 
Technical and Vocational 
High School. Since deci-
sion-makers have urged 
parents to have childcare 
in place until April 17, the 
lunches are expected to 
help out in the time of need. 
School resources will be 
made available to students 
by grades on the Lynn Pub-
lic School’s website (http://
www.lynnschools.org/), 
and students are encour-
aged to access it daily. 

The City of Lynn includ-
ing the Mayor’s Office, 
Public Health Department, 
Office of Emergency Man-
agement and first respond-
ers are in communication 
and working with the Mas-
sachusetts Department of 
Public Health concerning 
COVID-19. The city has 
been preparing extensively 
to prepare for scenarios that 
can play out with the evolv-
ing COVID-19 situation 
and will continue updating 
the public on the City of 
Lynn website and Facebook 
page, as well as the City of 
Lynn Health Department 
“Coronavirus Resources” 
page at http://www.lynnma.
gov/coronavirus. 

In the meantime, res-
idents are encouraged to 
conduct their business with 
City Hall by phone or on-
line as much as possible. 
All non-essential in-person 
governmental meetings and 
large group gatherings will 
be postponed suspended 
canceled or held virtually. 
All residents and private 
entities are advised to re-
frain from holding any 
unnecessary large gather-
ings to reduce community 
spread of COVID-19. 

Unfortunately, wide-
spread coronavirus testing 
is still not widely available. 
All testing still needs to be 
approved by the Massachu-
setts Department of Public 

Health which is causing a 
lag in both the testing and 
diagnosing. 

VISCAY NAMED 
NEW FINANCE 
DIRECTOR

REVERE - The City 
Council unanimously ap-
proved the appointment of 
Richard Viscay as the new 
finance director for the city 
of Revere.

Viscay will also remain 
in his position of city audi-
tor and budget director, and 
has been appointed to the 
Revere Housing Authority 
Board. In his new position, 
Viscay will coordinate and 
oversee all the financial de-
partments of the city.

The 47-year-old Revere 
resident said he was happy 
to receive what local offi-
cials are calling a well-de-
served promotion. He has 
served as city auditor for 
two years, but has many 
years of experience in mu-
nicipal government. He was 
the chief financial officer 
for Everett for three years 
and director of finance in 
Salem for seven years.

“Being a resident of 
Revere and working with 
Mayor [Brian] Arrigo, I 
feel like this is the most re-
warding position in my ca-
reer that I’ve held because 
I’m working for the city in 
which I live – my daughters 
both went to school here, 
and I’ve been living here 
for 25 years,” said Viscay. 

One of his daughters 
works as a registered nurse 
and the other is a senior at 
Revere High School.

Viscay, 48, holds a Mas-
ter’s of Business Admin-
istration from Salem State 
University and an under-
graduate degree in Ac-
counting from UMass Am-
herst. He attended Boston 
Latin Academy, the same 
school that produced Dr. 
Dianne Kelly, superinten-
dent of Revere schools.

Viscay said he excited to 
begin in his new role.

“I’m looking forward to 
working with the Mayor 
and the Council and all the 
residents and the stakehold-
ers and I really appreciate 
the opportunity.”

Mayor Arrigo, who 
made the appointment, was 
pleased to officially wel-
come Viscay to his new po-
sition.

“Mr. Viscay has been an 
invaluable member of the 
administration from the day 
he came on board a couple 
of years ago, and I think this 
is a natural progression,” 
said Arrigo. “I know this is 
a position in which he will 
excel. A lot of the great fi-
nancial management that 
we’ve had over the last four 
years will continue over the 
next four years and a lot of 
the great policies have been 
attributed to Richard Vis-
cay.

“So I’m excited. It’s 
a new role for him and 
there’ll be a little bit of 
a learning curve, but not 
much. So the residents can 
be assured that their taxpay-
er dollars are in tremendous 
hands, and we’re excited to 
start a new chapter in the 
city of Revere,” concluded 
the mayor.

PHOTO COURTESY AND BY KATY ROGERS

Grocery store shelves were emptied in a food shopping 
panic from Thursday to Sunday.
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Call 781-485-0588 or email deb@reverejournal.com to start your 

Home DeliveryHome Delivery of The Chelsea Record

In light of the COVID-19 Crisis and the necessity of 
staying home, now through May 31st, we’re offering a 

special reduced subscription rate!

For One Full-year of 
News coverage
delivered right to 
your doorstep.* * $25 Promotional pricing only applies to 

In-Town home deliveries

We got you covered!
Stay Home and let us 
deliver you the news!

Only Only $$2525
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By John Lynds

While Gov. Charlie Bak-
er listed businesses per-
forming funeral and memo-
rial services as ‘essential’ 
businesses that can remain 
open during the COVID-19 
pandemic and statewide 
shutdown of other non-es-
sential businesses, local 
Funeral Homes have had to 
adapt accordingly. 

With churches closed 
for Mass, cemeteries and 
crematoriums drastically 
changed how loved ones 
are laid to rest and health 
officials urging social dis-
tancing Funeral Homes in 
Chelsea, like Carafa, Smith, 
Torf, and Anthony Memo-
rial-Welsh Funeral Homes 
have had to become more 
creative. 

“Doing the best we can 
naturally we have to take the 
precautions by minimizing 
the amount of people inside 
the funeral home with grave-
side services for the family,” 
said Bill Carafa.”But we are 
certainly honoring wishes 
of families that would like 
to hold a Celebration of Life 
Mass at a later date.”

In an online statement 
posted on their website 
Smith Funeral Home said 
in keeping with the Gov-
ernor Baker’s directive in 
response to COVID-19 all 
funeral services must be 
limited to immediate family 
members only. 

“It has always been our 
goal to strive to make every 
funeral to be a meaningful 
and dignified experience for 
both our families and their 
loved ones,” said the state-
ment. “As we are encoun-
tering these very troubling 
times in the world with 
COVID-19 we must follow 
specific orders from Gov-
ernor Charles Baker, the 
Center for Disease Control 
as well as the Archdiocese 
of Boston and other Reli-
gious Denomination guides 
for Funeral Services. Please 
know that we are following 
this situation as it unfolds. It 
is our intention to assist our 
families with respect, digni-
ty and honor while conduct-
ing our services. This is not 

an easy time, but we must 
be vigilant and unified while 
supporting one another. We 
strongly encourage you to 
share your condolences on-
line by signing our online 
guestbooks.”

Over at Torf, which caters 
to the area’s Jewish popula-
tion, said they are doing the 
same as other funeral homes 
in the area but have add-
ed a virtual Shiva to honor 
loved ones that have passed. 
Guests can click on the vir-
tual Shiva link on an obitu-
ary posted on Torf’s website 
and be part of the memorial 
services from home. 

At Anthony Memori-
al-Welsh Funeral Home the 
staff there is following the 
COVID-19 guidelines and 
all services will be private 
and for immediate family 
only. The funeral home en-
courages those who can not 
attend a service due to the 
COVID-19 restrictions to 
leave condolences on the 
Anthony Memorial-Welsh 
Funeral Home website. 

Archbishop of Boston 
Cardinal Sean O’Malley 
made the painful decision 
recently to suspend Funeral 
Masses and other services 
within the church. 

“We recommend that 
the bereaved be offered the 
opportunity for a graveside 
committal service during 
this time and a Memorial 
Mass when we are able to 
again offer the celebration 
of Mass and religious ser-
vices at our parishes and 
churches,” he said. “Thank 
you for your understanding 

of the ongoing unprece-
dented circumstances of the 
COVID-19 public health 
crisis and the importance 
of doing all that is possible 
in support of the health and 
well being of the people we 
serve and the wider commu-
nity.”

Cemeteries have even 
suspended some usual ser-
vices that are part of a fu-
neral. 

Over at Woodlawn Cem-
etery, in order to protect its 
staff from being exposed to 
the COVID-19, immediate-
ly implemented new proce-
dures. 

The following was imple-
mented and will last until at 
least April; 

 • No Chapel Services 
will take place.

• Mausoleum Services 
will take place on the patio 
outside Versailles Mauso-
leum.  After committal ser-
vices, families will disburse.  
They will not be allowed to 
view the entombment.

• Columbarium Services 
will take place outside in the 
garden area. Families will 
disburse after the committal 
service and will not be al-
lowed to witness the inurn-
ment.

• Graveside services will 
take place as normal, but 
families cannot witness 
the lowering of the casket.  
They must disburse after 
the committal service is fin-
ished.

 • No cremation witness-
ing will take place.

idea the program would 
turn into an effort to help 
get needed safety masks in 
the hands of those on the 
front lines of a pandemic.

That’s exactly what hap-
pened this week as mem-
bers of the group – mostly 
day laborers who have lost 
their jobs and earnings 
suddenly over the last two 
weeks – have come togeth-
er to make masks by the 
hundreds.

The Collaborative’s 
Sylvia Ramirez said the 
group has already made 
300 masks remotely from 
their homes in and around 
Chelsea – with Marquina 
acting as the chief of the 
newfound company with 
two other members from 
the sewing class.

“It was a no-brainer once 
we thought about it,” she 
said. “We had been running 
these sewing classes for a 
long time and we decided 
to invest in getting it going. 
They started on Thursday 
or Friday and already made 
more than 300 masks. The 
first 300 are being given to 
the Planning Department 
at City Hall and they’ll 
distribute them between 

the Police, Fire, First Re-
sponders, Salvation Army 
Staff and staff. I also heard 
North Suffolk will need 
some.”

The masks are required 
to be made of 100 percent 
cotton and are reusable 
after being washed. The 
specifications for the prop-
er making of the masks 
were provided by the City. 
Now, they are looking to 
expand production.

This week they had a 
lot more material donated, 
which is going to allow 
them to be able to make 
more masks and sell them 
for a donation of $10 – 
which will go to needy 
families.

“We are making ap-
proximately 500 more so 
we can sell them for $10 
each and we’ll use those 
funds to help families in 
our community that lost 
their jobs and maybe don’t 
qualify for unemployment 
benefits.”

Ramirez said it was very 
interesting timing that the 
sewing class had just got-
ten to an advanced level 
when the crisis hit, and 
authorities were asking if 

anyone could sew masks.
“It’s shocking they 

learned these sewing skills 
right on time,” she said. 
“We have a lot of other day 
laborers that have different 
skills and they all want to 
put those skills to work to 
start their own business-
es…We just started this as a 
pilot to see how it goes. We 
thought we would make 
things like shopping bags 
and sell them for funding 
to start another project. It 
ended up they were able 
to make masks. We’ll see 
where it goes from there.”

City Manager Tom Am-
brosino said he was glad 
to see a community orga-
nization coming together 
to keep busy and provide 
a useful service right now.

“I think there is a real 
need for masks even be-
yond health care facilities 
for our non-profit orga-
nizations and for our first 
responders and our volun-
teers,” he said. “Masks are 
in short supply and they 
may need them. Plus, it 
gives people some purpose 
and that is very important 
too in this crisis.”

Masks // CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1
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Superintendent David 
DiBarri announces that 
Northeast Metro Tech do-
nated a variety of medical 
supplies to MelroseWake-
field Healthcare.

“After we closed our 
school as a precaution 
against the novel coronavi-
rus, our staff went through 
the building, and we real-
ized we had an incredible 
stock of supplies that we 
could donate to area hos-
pitals, who critically need 
masks, gloves and sanitizer 
right now,” Superintendent 
DiBarri said. “It was an 
easy decision, and we’re 
happy to be able to do our 
part to support the medical 
community at this time.”

While the school has 
been closed this week, ad-
ministrators and teachers at 
Northeast Metro Tech went 
through the facility’s shops 
and classrooms to collect 
hand sanitizer, gloves and 

masks. Some of the sup-
plies were also donated by 
staff and local businesses. 

The school donated ap-
proximately 2,000 latex 
gloves, 2,420 proecedural 
masks, 120 N95 masks, 
61 dust masks, 408 safety 
googles, approximately 20 
hand sanitizer containers 
ranging from 2 ounces to 
32 ounces, 81 disinfecting 
wipes containers, approx-
imately 50 containers of 
rubbing alcohol of varying 
sizes, 23 boxes of alco-
hol prep pads, 27 bottles 
of multipurpose spray, 
18 bottles of disinfecting 
spray, 60 boxes of tissues, 
2 gallons of skin antiseptic, 
five bottles of liquid soap, 
12 first aid kits and 10 eye 
wash kits with saline. 

“Our medical staff are 
working incredibly hard as 
our communities address 
the novel coronavirus situ-
ation, and we need masks, 

gloves and sanitizer to be 
able to keep our front-line 
staff and our patients pro-
tected,” MelroseWakefield 
Healthcare Director of Me-
dia Relations and Social 
Media Rob Brogna said. 
“We’re thankful Northeast 
Metro Tech was able to 
make this donation, which 
will directly help medi-
cal professionals at Mel-
roseWakefield Healthcare.”

Northeast Metro Tech 
also donated 200 surgical 
and N95 masks to CHA 
Everett Hospital earlier this 
week.

“Many of our district’s 
families in Chelsea and 
Revere use CHA Everett,” 
Superintendent DiBarri 
said, “So it was important 
to us that these supplies 
were given to hospitals in 
the communities where our 
students and their families 
live.”

Mystic Valley Elder 
Services (MVES) knows 
that the evolving and ever 
changing news about Coro-
navirus COVID-19 is caus-
ing growing concerns for 
many.  MVES is proud to 
be a highly respected re-
source in your community 
and we want you to know 
that keeping our commu-
nity – consumers, families, 
staff, volunteers and com-
munity members – safe is 
our highest priority. Prac-
ticing caution has become 
best practice and learning 
not to panic is essential.  

MVES is open for busi-
ness and is working to be 
sure that our consumers 
continue to receive need-
ed services, and to protect 
not only their health but 
also the health of our staff 

and volunteers as well as 
other agency workers who 
provide services to our 
consumers.  If our staff or 
consumers are not feeling 
well, there may be a tempo-
rary interruption or reduc-
tion in services. Be assured, 
MVES will always let con-
sumers know if services 
will be interrupted, reduced 
or cannot be delivered. The 
wellbeing of our staff and 
consumers is our #1 goal.

 As of March 19, MVES 
is adhering to the follow-
ing:

• We continue to serve 
home delivered meals. 
We are delivering extra 
shelf-stable meals to our 
consumers and are explor-
ing options in the event that 
there may be a shortage of 
meal delivery personnel or 

if a consumer with active 
COVID-19 is in need of 
nutrition supports.

• We have adapted some 
program protocols to keep 
consumers, volunteers and 
staff safe.

• We are in regular com-
munication with our con-
sumers. Our care manag-
ers are calling them on a 
regular basis to assess their 
well-being and need for 
services.

• Under Governor Bak-
er’s recommendations to 
protect the staff and pub-
lic’s health and safety, we 
are not conducting home 
visits but are assessing our 
consumers’ needs through 
telephonic means.

• We continue to accept 
calls and referrals via our 
online referral form and/or 

by calling our Information 
and Referral Dept. at 781-
324-7705, x100.

• We are operating with 
limited staff in the office 
environment as many can 
work remotely, and prac-
ticing social distancing of 6 
feet apart from each other.

• MVES is in constant 
contact with the MA Ex-
ecutive Office of Elder Af-
fairs and the Department of 
Public Health, and we are 
following their guidance as 
well as the Center for Dis-
ease Control and Preven-
tion (CDC) recommended 
best practices.

• We are in close commu-
nication with our extensive 
network of in-home service 
provider agencies and our 
community partners to de-
liver services in a safe and 

effective manner.
Here are a few things you 

can do to help keep yourself 
from getting sick:

 
• Wash your hands often 

with soap and water for 20 
seconds.

• Practice social distanc-
ing putting 6 feet between 
yourself and other people.

• Avoid crowds of 10 or 
more and do not travel un-
less you must.

• Avoid contact with peo-
ple who are sick with a cold 
or flu symptoms.

• If you feel sick or have 
a cough or fever, call your 
doctor.

The Coronavirus 
COVID-19 outbreak is a 
rapidly changing situation 
from a public health per-
spective and we are com-

mitted to keeping our con-
sumers informed. MVES 
is working to ensure the 
wellbeing of all those who 
depend on us.

 Mystic Valley Elder Ser-
vices provides essential ser-
vices to older adults, adults 
living with disabilities, and 
caregivers who reside in 
Chelsea, Everett, Malden, 
Medford, Melrose, North 
Reading, Reading, Revere, 
Stoneham, Wakefield and 
Winthrop.

 Please visit our web-
site for the latest updates 
concerning MVES and 
COVID-19 at www.mves.
org.

Mystic Valley Elder Services continues to provide services to consumers during the Coronavirus pandemic

COURTESY PHOTO NORTHEAST METRO TECH

Northeast Metro Tech donated gloves, masks, disinfecting wipes and materials, tissues 
and other supplies to MelroseWakefield Healthcare today. 

Northeast Metro Tech donates a variety of medical supplies to MelroseWakefield Healthcare

WE’RE OFFERING THIS SPECIAL PAGE AS A RESOURCE FOR ALL SERVICES 
IN TOWN THAT PEOPLE MIGHT NEED WHILE STAYING IN.

FULL-PRINT EDITION WILL BE AVAILABLE ONLINE THURSDAY

THE SPECIAL IS A BUSINESS CARD AD FOR 2 WEEKS FOR $80
Please reach out with any questions,deadline for Thursday April 2 is Tuesday March 31 at noon

Call 781-485-0588 or email deb@reverejournal.com

STAY IN AND TAKE OUT
HELP LOCAL BUSINESSES WHILE STAYING IN

Deliveries ★ Takeouts ★ Home Services
During this crisis, here are some Chelsea resources.
Consider taking out an ad to and to promote your business at this time, there are 

many people in Chelsea who do not go online and use the newspaper for most of their 
neighborhood information.

Funeral Homes adapt to COVID-19 pandemic


